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Register For Prizes - - 
Area Stores Plan BTD Sales Events 

URELY 
ERSONAL 

by John—. 

Bull Dog Welding, Kelly Green 
Seeds, Lunsford Auto Parts, 
Texico Branch of Citizens 
Bank, Beauty Box, Tide Inc., 
Rip's Western Wear, Security 
State Bank, Lou's Beauty 
Salon, Worley Mills, Inc., 
Franse Irrigation; 

And, Crossroads Motel, Sher-
ley-Anderson-Pitman, Farwell 
Fertilizer, KZOL Christian 
Radio, The Kitchen, Playor-
ama Fruit Market, and Okla-
homa Lane Farm Supply. 

The following area business-
es are sponsoring this special 
Border Town Days sales and 
drawing event: 

Rose Drug, Farwell Hard-
ware, Hughes True Value, 
Capitol Foods, Curtis Smith 
Office Supply, Haney's Swap 
Shop, Luce's Spur Restaurant, 
Farwell Dairy Queen, Red's 
Barber Shop, Burns Burger 
Barn; 

Also, Twin Oaks PSI De-
signs, J.J.'s Mobile Homes, 

box. Registrants must be 12 
years of age or older to win a 
prize. 

Purpose of the promotion is 
to add to the BTD activities 
and let area shoppers become 
better aware of the many 
goods and services that are 
available from their local busi-
nesses. 

To be eligible for a prize 
from all 30 sponsors, it will be 
necessary to register in the 
box located at each business. 

afternoon BTD park program. 
Each business will have reg-

istration blanks and a box to 
put them in, and one or more 
prizes will be selected from 
that business that registrants 
in that particular box will be 
eligible to win. 

The winner of that business' 
prize will be drawn from that 
particular box with the winner 
required to be present at the 
BTD park activities beginning 
at 1:30 on July 31. 

Under the leadership of 
Benny Haney, manager of 
Capitol Foods, 30 area busi-
nesses have banded together to 
support a program designed to 
increase the crowd at the 
Border Town Days park activ-
ities on Saturday, July 31. 

Beginning today, Friday, 
July 9, these participating 
businesses will have registra-
tion blanks for persons to reg-
ister for prizes that merchant 
will be giving away during the 

A list of prizes from the 
various businesses will be pub-
lished in next week's Tribune. 

During the next three weeks 
there will be special sales 
available at reduced prices in 
the stores; however, no pur-
chase is necessary to register 
for the prizes to be given away 
July 31. All that is necessary is 
to go into the sponsoring places 
of business, fill out a free of-
ficial registration blank, and 
deposit it in the appropriate 
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Border Town Days - - 

Committee Finalizes 
BID Merchants Promotion Plans For Celebration Local merchants Benny Han-
ey, left, Ricky Stewart, center, 
and Nell Stewart hold a regis-
tration blank for giveaway 
prizes that are to be awarded 
at the BTD park activities on 
Saturday, July 31. In 30 busi-
ness places in the Texico and 
Farwell area, persons may 

box provided, and become 
eligible to win the prize from 
that business sometime on the 
afternoon of Saturday, July 31. 
Haney, manager of Capitol 
Foods, headed up the BTD 
promotional activity, assisted 
by the Stewarts, owners of 
Farwell Hardware. 

register for various prizes to 
be donated by the area mer-
chants. A person must be at 
least 12 years of age to win a 
prize, but there is no obligation 
to make a purchase. Just go 
into any of the area businesses, 
starting Friday, July 9, drop 
your registration blank into the 

July 21 - - 

The Glorious Fourth has 
come and gone. Patriotism ran 
high, but the pursuit of pleas-
ure outstripped it. We took the 
opportunity to trundle off to 
Logan, N.M., for the corn- 

", munity's activities on Satur-
day, the third, and stayed ov-
ernight at Ute Lake to view the 
fireworks. 

That small community's 
leaders go all out to provide a 
worthwhile weekend for the 
small army of visitors that de-
scend upon them at that time. 
They have a big street parade 
right down U.S. 54, that is the 

up main street of town; a free 
bean feed, and about a 
two-hour fireworks display. 

To stage the parade, they 
close off U.S. 54 for about 45 
minutes, and this causes con-
siderable mutterings by the 
passers through. We observed 
one very experienced truck 
driver. He apparently came 
upon the beginning of the 
parade and donned a hallo-
ween-type mask, got in the line 

• of march, threw bubble gum 
out of his cab, and went the 
length of town. When he got to 
the far edge, he doffed the 
mask and roared on his way 
while the other truckers sat on 
the other edge still stewing 
about the delay of through-
traffic. If you can't whip em, 
join em, and profit thereby. 

We cannot guess what the 
• largest industry in the United 

States is, but it is a lead pipe 
cinch that recreation is in 
second spot. We camped about 
50 feet from a red ant bed. It 
was alive with the critters a 
coming and a going. Were a 
body high enough in the air, 
the Ute Lake crowd must have 
looked like that ant bed. 
People just a coming and a go-
ing by the hundreds. 

• We got back Sunday evening 
in time to see the TBS news 
program on the shuttle return. 
That was a patriotic spectacle 
second to none. Flags, people, 
and American technology a-
bounded. The President got 
carried away and in a rather 
gravelly voice even sang a 
stanza of "God Bless Amer-
ica." He will never displace 

• Kate Smith as America's fav-
orite singer of that good old 
song, but it was heart-warming 
to see and hear the Chief Ex-
ecutive being unabashedly 
carried away with patriotism. 

It's too bad we can't restrict 
Congress to meeting just once 
a year, and that on the 4th of 
July. Maybe, just maybe, 
they would pass laws for 
America rather than seeming- 

• ly against her. 

This week begins the first 
area merchants Border Town 
Days sales and drawing pro-
motion. This activity is the 
brain child of Benny Haney of 
Capitol Foods. Benny was 
casting around for something 
that would both assure and 
keep additional people at the 

• park activities on Saturday af-
ternoon, following the parade 
and Bar-B-Que. 

He hit on a excellent scheme 
with 30 businesses cooperating 
in the drawing giveaway. Each 
of the businesses will have a 
box for people to drop their 
registration in, and that mer-
chant's prize will be drawn 
from the registrations in that 
box. 

• No purchase is required to 
register, only visit the place of 
business and get your name in 
the pot. 

This drawing is in addition to 
the big drawing for the new 
1982 pickup which the Texico 
Volunteer Fire Department 
will award to some lucky ticket 
holder. For the pickup, it is not 
necessary to be present to win, 
but it is for the merchant's 

• prizes. 
Friends, we are looking for 

the biggest and best BTD 
crowd in the 16-year history of 
this celebration. It will pay you 
to be there. Oh yes, we have 
doubled the number of conces-
sions selling homemade ice 
cream. Wow! 

Texico City Hall during regu-
lar business hours. 

Kicking off the events in the 
park will be the annual barbe-
cue meal, cooked and served 
by the Texico-Farwell Rotary 
Club, which will begin right 
after the parade, at 12 noon 
CDT. Tickets are available at 
$3 for adults and $1.50 for 
children, drinks included. 

Tickets are available from 
Rotarian Joe Jones at Security 
State Bank, or from any mem-
ber of the different organiza-
tions. Purchasing of tickets in 
advance is urged, to speed up 
the serving time. Four serving 
lines will be set up this year, 
also to facilitate faster serving. 

Opening ceremonies of the 
park activities will begin at 1 
p.m. in the gazebo. 

One of the highlights of the 
afternoon will be the giving 
away of special prizes from the 
30 merchants participating in 
the Merchants BTD Promo-
tion. These prizes will be given 
away throughout the entire af-
ternoon. No purchase is neces-
sary at the businesses, but 

(Continued on Page 2) 

July 29. Those entering the 
bike contest should plan to 
meet for judging at Texico City 
Park at 10 a.m. Texas time. 

Four adults riding three-
wheel vehicles will ride with 
the youngsters, two leading 
and two behind. Cyclists must 
stay in between these adults 
during the parade procession. 

Judging will be for the best 
decorated bike in two divi-
sions: Division I, age six and 
under; and Division II, age 
seven through age 12. 

Anne Cooper, contest chair-
man, says the decorated 
bicycles will be judged on 
originality, neatness, and use 
of color. 

Cyclists in the parade must 
ride the full length of the pro-
cession to be eligible for the 
prize money, which is to be 
presented at Farwell City Park 
following the parade. The prize 
winner must be present to ac-
cept the award. 

A word of caution, however; 
there will be no bike riding in 
the Farwell City Park grounds. 

To register, bike riders must 
leave their name and age at 

creased this year, with first 
place winner receiving $75; 
second place, $50; and third 
place, $30. 

A special plea is issued from 
the BTD committee to anyone 
having a flat bed trailer or 
trailers that may be used for 
groups wishing to build floats. 
These are urgently needed. If 
anyone has a flatbed trailer 
available, he is asked to call 
the Tribune at 481-3681. 

Farwell Chamber of Com-
merce and the BTD Committee 
will furnish the monetary 
prizes, and the Farwell Cham-
ber is also furnishing the 
riding club trophies. 

Texico Chamber of Com-
merce is sponsoring the an-
tique car trophies, and T&A 
Welding of Texico is presenting 
monetary prizes for the best 
decorated bicycles. 

Kiddoes planning to enter the 
parade's Decorated Bike Con-
test are reminded that they 
need to register for the parade 
at Texico City Hall, if they are 
to be eligible for the cash 
prizes to be awarded. 

Deadline for registering is 

With only three weeks left 
until the annual Border Town 
Days, 15 members of the BTD 
Committee met Monday night 
at Luce's restaurant to finalize 
plans for the Twin Cities cel-
ebration set July 30 and 31. 

The committee is comprised 
of representatives of all clubs 
and civic organizations in Tex-
ico and Farwell, and members 
report that many fun-filled and 
exciting events are on tap for 
the festivities. 

Theme of this year's cel-
ebration is "Songs of the 
West," and a wide variety of 
activities is planned including 
everything from a parade, 
rodeo, and barbecue, and to 
the BTD Queen contest, beard 
contest, fiddler's contest, and a 
host of park activities to de-
light everyone—young and old 
alike. 

The community event is 
planned in conjunction with the 
High Plains Junior Rodeo 
which is sponsored annually by 
the Farwell Jaycees. Perform-
ances are set for Friday and 
Saturday nights at 8 p.m. CDT 
at the Farwell Arena east of 
town. 

The big day is Saturday, 
July 31. The annual BTD 
parade will begin at 11 a.m. 
CDT in Texico at Griffin Street 
and will proceed through Tex-
ico and Farwell main streets, 
to Fifth Street in Farwell, end-
ing at Farwell City Park where 
the remainder of the activities 
are scheduled. 

Parade entrants should form 
at 10 a.m. CDT, one hour be-
fore parade time, north on 
Griffin Street. 

Texico-Farwell Lions Club is 
in charge of the parade and 
Mike Norris is parade mar-
shal. Parade entrants are 
urged to sign up NOW. Call 
Norris at 481-9574, or call the 
State Line Tribune at 481-3681, 
to assure a place in the line-up. 
To be eligible for a prize, the 
entry must be signed up. 

Float prizes have been in- 

HPJRA Rodeo Entrants 
Reminded Of Deadline 

Contestants planning to enter 
the 1982 High Plains Junior 
Rodeo Association rodeo per-
formances scheduled July 30 
and 31 during the 1982 Border 
Town Days celebration are re-
minded that the entry deadline 
is July 21. 

The two night event at the 
Farwell Arena will be spon-
sored by the Farwell Jaycees 
who expect plenty of action for 
rodeo contestants and specta-
tors alike. 

Kicking off the annual BTD 
celebration will, be the Friday 
evening performance of the 
rodeo starting at 8 p.m. CDT. 
Action for Saturday's session 
will also begin at 8 o'clock. 

Chairman Mike Haseloff, 
Jaycee president, advises that 
entry blanks for competition in 
the rodeo must be submitted to 
HPJRA no later than midnight 
July 21 to P.O. Box 1531, 
Clovis, N.M. :-,101. 

BTD Queen Contest 
Entries Needed Now 

Each contender may enter 
only three of four events in his 
or her age group, Mrs. Moore 
explained. "Money will not be 
refunded if a contestant drops 
out," she said, adding, "Con-
testants may enter team 
roping twice." 

Payoffs will be made by 
check the week following the 
rodeo and winners are re-
quested to cash their winnings 
promptly. 

"Remember, 	contestants 
must be a student in good 
standing or have graduated, 
but must not be over 19 years 
old as of January 1st. No high 
school dropout will be allowed 
to enter, Mrs. Moore said. 

She also advised that there 
will be a $25 fine for bad 
checks given for entry fees. 

testant must register in his or 
her own age group, and no one 
will be allowed to move up. 

Age group categories and 
entry fees are as follows: 

Boys 16-19 may enter bare-
back bronc riding, tie down 
calf roping, bull riding, team 
roping, and ribbon roping at a 
$15 entry fee per event. 

Boys ages 13-15 may enter 
bareback bronc riding, tie 
down calf roping, bull riding, 
team roping, and ribbon roping 
at $10 entry fee per event. 

Boys ages 12 and under may 
enter calf touching, steer 
riding, breakaway roping, and 
steer stopping at a $7.50 entry 
fee per event. 

Girls ages 16-19 may enter 
barrel race, pole bending, goat 
tying, breakaway roping, and 
ribbon roping, at a $15 entry 
fee per event. 

Girls ages 13-15 may enter 
barrel race, pole bending, goat 
tying, breakaway roping, and 
ribbon roping at a $10 entry fee 
per event. 

Girls ages 12 and under may 
enter barrel race, pole bend-
ing, goat tying, and flag race 
at a $7.50 entry fee per event. 

Girls and boys ages 8 and 
under may enter barrel race, 
flag race, and goat tying at a 
$5 entry fee. 

Students wishing to join the 
High Plains Junior Rodeo As-
sociation may pick up a mem-
bership application at Rip's 
Western Wear in Texico. To be 
eligible, a student must be in 
good standing, unmarried, a 
non-professional, and a resi-
dent of the United States, 
Canada, or Mexico. 

Dues are $20 per year. A 
photostatic copy of birth cer-
tificate must be enclosed with 
the application. 

Those wishing to enter the 
rodeo may pick up the official 
HPJRA entry blanks from 
Jaycee members Mike Camp 
or Robert White of Farwell, or 
call Cindy Moore at 762-7598, 
Mary Harris at 762-4061, or 
Janice Moore at 985-2624. 

Janice Moore, HPJRA sec-
retary, explains that each con- 

tions seeking a contestant to 
sponsor, so queen candidates 
need not worry about obtaining 
a sponsor as they are avail-
able. 

Contestants are to be judged 
on personality and talent. For 
their talent, they may perform 
such acts as singing, playing 
the piano or other musical 
instruments, dancing, skits, 
twirling or pompom routines, 
readings, poetry, and others. 

The new BTD Queen will be 
crowned at Farwell City Park 

All girls who will be 
attending either Texico or 
Farwell high schools during 
the 1982-83 school year are 
invited to compete in this 
year's Border Town Days 
Queen Contest, says Joann 
Getz, chairman. 

"Contestants are urgently 
needed," Mrs. Getz said, 
adding that in order to enter, 
the BTD Queen candidate must 
have a sponsor who will 
provide the entry fee of $10. 

Mrs. Getz has been contact-
ed by several area organiza- 

Vandals Hit Lovelace Oil, 7,000 Gals. Of Gas Drained 

The sad thing about free 
speech is that there is so much 

• of it not worth listening to. 

during the annual BTD cele-
bration set for Saturday, July 
31. The Queen contest will take 
place in the park gazebo. 

Those wishing to enter the 
contest are asked to fill out the 
entry blank located inside this 
week's issue, and bring it 
along with a picture of herself 
tothe State Line Tribune 
office.  

Out-of-town judges will de-
termine the winner of the 
contest. "We use out-of-town 
judges so that in no way will 
partiality be shown to any girl 
or either town in selecting our 
new queen," Mrs. Getz ex-
plained 

"We invite girls from both 
Texico and Farwell to enter 
this year's contest," she said. . 

A new feature this year will 
be a luncheon for the Queen 
candidates prior to the cele-
bration, sponsored by the 
Border Town Days Committee. 
It is hoped that the judges will 
be selected and will be present 
at the luncheon, in order that 
they may visit with the 
candidates and gel to know the 
girls and their personalities 
better. 

Assisting Mrs. Getz in co-
ordinating the Queen Contest 
are Louise Engram of Texico 
and Susan Johnson of Farwell. 

For further information, 
phone Mrs. Getz at 481-3681. 

juana, less than two ounces. 
Cruz was fined $100 plus court 
costs and was ordered to spend 
30 days in jail deferred for six 
months adjudication. 

Manuel Romo, 19, of Friona, 
was charged with forgery. He 
was released on $2,000 bond, 
pending grand jury investiga-
tion. Romo was arrested by 
Friona city police officers. 

Johnny Jaramillo, 64, of Ro-
vina was arrested by Bovina 
law enforcement officers and 
was charged with public intox-
ication. 

Eddie Lozano, 20, of Bovina 
was charged with public intox-
ication by Parmer County 
Sheriff's officers. Lozano is 

the damage to exceed $8,000. 
Woodrow Lovelace, owner of 

the bulk plant, said that the 
sheriff's office and the Farwell 
Volunteer Fire Department 
were immediately called to re-
spond to the problem. He said 
that the gasoline was washed 
away and it should no longer 
pose any threat to the com-
munity. 

Morgan added that in addi-
tion to the vandalism at the oil 
company, a broken window 
was also reported at Worley 
Mills of Farwell. Morgan said 
that there is a possible connec-
tion between the two incidents, 
but no suspect has been appre-
hended. 

Approximately 7,000 gallons 
of gasoline were drained from 
the tanks of Lovelace Oil Com-
pany in Farwell Sunday even-
ing as the result of an apparent 
act of vandalism to a tank 
valve on the company's prop-
erty. 

According to Parmer County 
Sheriff Bill Morgan, a valve 
was apparently opened some-
time Sunday, July 4, and an 
entire tank of gasoline was al-
lowed to drain out on the 
ground, forming a pond of the 
combustible fluid. 

Employees at Lovelace Oil 
Company discovered the van-
dalism at approximately 8 
a.m. Monday, and estimated 

being held in the Parmer 
County jail pending court 
action. 

Kevin Calhoon, 23, of Friona 
was arrested by Parmer 
County law enforcement of-
ficers and charged with felony 
aggravated assault. He is 
being held in the county jail in 
lieu of $5,000 bond pending 
grand jury investigation. 

John Calhoon, 21, of Friona 
was also arrested by Partner 
County law enforcement of-
ficers and charged with hind-
ering apprehension and pros-
ecution of a felon. He was fined 
$300 plus court costs and was 
ordered to spend nine days in 
jail- 

week: 
D.T. King, 49, of Friona was 

charged with a felony for 
worthless checks. King was re-
leased on $10,000 bond, pending 
grand jury investigation. 

Vicki Davis, 21, of Bovina 
was arrested by the Bovina 
City Marshal and Parmer 
County sheriff's officers on a 
charge of delivery of a control-
led substance, marijuana. She 
was released on $2,000 bond, 
pending grand jury investiga-
tion. 

Davit Cruz, 17, of Bovina 
was arrested by the Bovina 
City Marshal and the Partner 
County Sheriff's officers on a 
charge of possession of mari- 

In other sheriff department 
action, Phil Garrett reported 
that two junk batteries were 
taken from his farm east of 
Farwell. No estimate was 
given on the value of the two 
items. 

Tide Products east of Friona 
reported a break-in of their 
business. Approximately $3,300 
in chemicals were reported 
stolen in the break-in which 
occurred over the weekend. 

Jim Coleman of Farwell re-
ported a break-in of his coin 
operated car wash. Some 
$30-40 was reported missing. 

The following arrests were 
reported by the Partner Coun-
ty Sheriff's office the past 
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Public Notice Aviso PUblico 
Southwestern Bell, in accordance with the rules 

of the Public Utility Commission of Texas, hereby 
gives notice of the company's intent to implement 
a new schedule of telephone rates in Texas, effec-
tive July 27, 1982, unless otherwise determined by 
the Commission. 

It is expected that the requested rate schedule 
will furnish a 13.4 percent increase in the com-
pany's intrastate revenues. 

A complete copy of the new rate schedule is on 
file with the Public Utility Commission at Austin, 
Texas, and with each affected municipality served 
by Southwestern Bell, and is available for inspec-
tion in each of the company's public business 
offices in Texas. The Commission staff has con-
tended in the past that all rates are subject to 
change as a result of Southwestern Bell's rate 
application. 

Southwestern Bell, en conformidad a las reglas 
del Public Utility Commission (Comision de Servi-
cios POblicos) de Texas, por la presente hace 
saber su intention de establecer un nuevo arancel 
para servicio de telefono en Texas con vigencia a 
partir del 27 de julio, 1982, a menos que la Comi-
sion haga otra determinacion. 

Se espera que el nuevo arancel que se ha soli- 
citado rendira un aumento de 13.4 por ciento en 	I 
los ingresos intraestatales de la compania. 

Una copia complete del nuevo arancel se ha 
archivado en las oficinas del Public Utility Com-
mission en Austin, Texas, al igual que en cada 
municipalidad afectada y servida por Southwest-
ern Bell, y cada una de las oficinas de la compania 
para negocios con el pOblico en Texas tiene una 
copia para lecture pOblica. En el pasado, la Comi-
skin ha sostenido que toda tarifa esta sujeta a 
cambios que resulten de la manera en la cual 
Southwestern Bell aplique sus tarifas. 

Notice to El Paso Area Customers 

Effective January 1, 1982, Southwestern Bell 
adopted the Mountain States tariffs in effect for El 
Paso County. Southwestern Bell proposes to 
merge the separate El Paso tariffs with its tariffs 
applicable to the rest of Texas. The resulting new 
rate schedule is on file with the PUC and the El 
Paso area municipalities served by Southwestern 
Bell, and is available for inspection at our El Paso 
business office. 

Notice to Customers of 
Other Telephone Companies 

The filing includes, but is not limited to, propos-
als to increase rates for interexchange private line 
and foreign exchange (FX) service. Changes in 
such rates would also affect customers of other 
telephone companies because such companies 
provide interexchange private line and foreign ex-
change service in accordance with rates specified 
in Southwestern Bell's tariffs. While Southwestern 
Bell has proposed no increase in long distance 
rates, any change in those rates would also affect 
customers of other telephone companies. 

Aviso a Clientes en la Region de El Paso 

Con vigencia a partir del lo de enero de 1982, 
Southwestern Bell ha adoptado las tarifas de 
Mountain States efectivas en el condado de El 
Paso. Southwestern Bell propone unir las tarifas 
de El Paso con sus otras tarifas que se aplican al 
resto de Texas. El nuevo arancel que resulta de 
esta union se ha archivado en la ComisiOn de 
Servicios PUblicos (Public Utility Commission), al 
igual que en las municipalidades de la regiOn de El 
Paso servidas por Southwestern Bell, y este dis-
ponible para inspection publica en nuestras ofici-
nas de El Paso. 

Aviso a los Clientes de 
Otras Companias de Telefono 

El registro incluye, pero no se limita a, propues-
tas para aumentar las tarifas para servicio de linea 
privada entre centrales telefonicas (interex-
change private line) y servicio de central telefoni-
ca extranjera (foreign exchange FX). Cambios en 
dichas tarifas de servicio tambien afectarian a 
clientes de otras companies de telefono porque 
dichas companies proveen los servicios ya men-
cionados en conformidad a tarifas especificadas 
por Southwestern Bell. Aunque Southwestern Bell 
no ha propuesto un aumento en las tarifas para 
large distancia, cualquier cambio en las mismas 
tambien afectaria a los clientes de otras com-
panies de telefono. 

Southwestern Bell 

• 
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performance. 
And, of course, throughout 

the afternoon will be the usual 
entertainment by Ed and 
Juanita Hardage, and Fred 
Chandler and his group, and 
special entertainment by the 
Bordertown Quartet from the 
First Baptist Church of Far-
well who will present gospel 
singing. The quartet is com-
posed of Jimmy Franse, 
Ronald Byrd, and Bobby and 
Sydney Chadwick. They will be 
accompanied by J.R. Ivins, 
pianist. 

Twin Cities Bask 

In Sunny Weather 

Boarding the bus at the Far-
well Church of Christ Vacation 
Church School are, from left, 
Jody Fly, Christian Weiss, 
Kimberly Gates, and Rachel 
Embry. These 2- and 3-year-
olds were among 48 students 

and conclude at 11:35 a.m. 
throughout the week with all 
youngsters urged to attend. 
Commencement exercises will 
be held immediately following 
classes at 11:30 a.m. CDT, 
June 9. All parents are invited. 

who attended classes at the 
church on Monday morning. 
Attendance is expected to be 
much higher as the week pro-
gresses, as many persons were 
out-of-town over the long holi-
day. Classes begin at 9:30 a.m. 

Wheat harvest is expected to 
be complete late this week. 

Other Twin Cities residents 
are taking advantage of the 
warm, dry weather by digging 
up their gardens, enjoying a 
game of golf, or taking a cool, 
refreshing dip in the swimming 
pool. 

The relative humidity was at 
80.4 percent for a high and 9.6 
percent for a low. 

The high soil temperature 
for the week was 89 degrees at 
a four inch depth and the low 
was 69 degrees at a four inch 
depth. 

The wind speed was rel-
atively calm with a high of 
11.22 miles per hour and the 
low was 6.1 miles per hour. 

The average solar radiation, 
which determines how much 
the sun shines for the week, 
was at 564 percent. 

"Advice is least heeded when most needed." 
English Proverb 

for all those caught without a 
shaving permit, "so start 
wearing those permits in full 
view." 

Many concession booths will 
be set up throughout the park 
manned by the different clubs 
and groups, hawking home-
made ice cream, snow cones, 
drinks, baked goods, and many 
other goodies, as well as 
helium filled balloons. A few 
booths are still available at $5. 

The park booth spaces and 
activities are sponsored by the 
two local sororities, Alpha Rho 
Lambda chapter of Beta Sigma 
Phi and Theta Rho Chapter of 
Epsilon Sigma Alpha. To re-
serve a booth, just contact 
Cynthia Thigpen at 481-3619 
days or 481-9355 nights, or 
Terri Nichols at 481-3408. 

The Arts and Crafts show 
will again be set up on the 
front courthouse lawn, and 15 
spaces have already been re-
served, says Janie Bowery, or-
ganizer of the show. She says 
that there will be a large var-
iety of crafts promised, and 
she has been contacted by 
more groups for spaces. 
Spaces are available for $10. 

"Wheelie the Clown" will put 
on an exhibition, and there will 
be water polo, races, and First 
Baptist Church will have its 
puppet show on the courthouse 
porch. 

The Gymnastics Elite group 
of youngsters will perform 
throughout the afternoon, in-
stead of one scheduled time 

Around The 

Twin Cities 

winners must be present to re-
ceive the prizes. The only re-
quirement is to register at any 
or all of the businesses. 

Another main event of the 
afternoon will be the giving 
away of the 1982 Silverado 
Chevrolet pickup by the Texico 
Volunteer Fire Department. 
The pickup is valued at $13,000 
and is fully loaded with power 
windows and locks, velour up-
holstery, and many other 
extras. 

The Old Fiddlers will kick off 
the afternoon contests, spon-
sored by Fred Chandler, with 
trophies to be awarded in two 
divisions, young and old. 

Then the annual BTD Queen 
contest will begin. Contestants 
eligible are all girls who will 
attend either Farwell or Texico 
high schools during the 1982-83 
school year. 

Following the queen's con-
test will be the Beard Growing 
contest. To date, ten whiskered 
gentlemen have signed up, and 
plaques will be awarded for 
the best looking, most unique, 
and ugliest beards. 

All men who are clean 
shaven are required to obtain a 
shaving permit. These are now 
available from Ridley Lons-
dale at the barber shop in Far-
well at $1 each. 

Ralph Gates is Border Town 
Days marshal and he will 
begin this weekend to enforce 
this law. Punishment will 
probably be "severe" says 
Mike Camp, contest chairman, 

Dry, warm weather and 
sunny skies have prevailed 
over the Twin Cities area the 
past week, enabling area 
farmers to complete the much 
delayed wheat harvest. 

Lonnie McFarland of Sherley 
Anderson Grain Company in 
Lariat, was approximately 0.08 
of an inch in that vicinity. 

The average daytime high 
temperature for the week was 
94 degrees, while the night 
time low was 57 degrees. 

The mercury began to climb 
at the end of last week, finally 
reaching the mid to upper 90's 
by the weekend. 

Monday, the temperature 
dipped down into the 80's but 
was up once again Tuesday. 

So, farmers are pouring 
water on their growing corn 
and other crops before the high 
temps take their toll on the 
emerging crops. 

Meanwhile, they are also 
slaving away at harvesting 
their barley and wheat, work-
ing in the hot sun until night-
fall to get those crops into the 
elevators. 

Farwell City Council wi 
meet Monday, July 12, at 5:15 
CST at the city hall. 

••• 
Texico Chamber of Com- 

merce will meet Monday, July 
12, at 6:30 MDT at Citizens 
Bank in Texico. 

••• 

Parmer County Commission-
ers Court will meet Monday, 
July 12, in the county court-
room. 

Flying J Ranch To Open 

Monday In Ruidoso 

Shave Permits 
On Sale Mewl 

BTD "Shave Permits" 
are now available from 
Ridley Lonsdale at the 
barber shop in Farwell, 
and are selling for $1 each. 

All clean shaven men 
who are not taking part in 
the Border Town Days 
Beard Growing Contest 
are required to obtain a 
permit allowing them to 
shave while the contest is 
going on! 

Border Town Days mar-
shal is Ralph Gates. He 
will begin soon to enforce 
this law, says Mike Camp, 
contest chairman. Camp 
says punishment will be 
"severe" for all those men 
caught without a shaving 
permit. 

The permits are covered 
in plastic and are made 
for wearing, and should 
not be hidden. 

Judging for the BTD 
beard growing contest will 
take place during the 
Border Town Days cel-
ebration July 31 at Farwell 
City Park. 

Ten men are entered in 
the beard contest. They 
are Seth Ralston, Martin 
Kube, Otis E. McMillan 
Jr., Mike Camp, Forrest 
W. Cole, Roger Menning, 
Robert White, Keith Ste-
phens, Mike Scott, and 
Mike Norris. 

• • It 

For persons traveling to 
Ruidoso in the coming weeks, 
a new business just open near 
there will provide an evening 
of good family entertainment 
plus a tasty chuckwagon sup- 

GOTCHA! 

You've just proven that 
people read small ads. 

per. 

The Flying J Ranch, located 
on Highway 37 about 10 miles 
north of Ruidoso, is open at 
5:30 p.m. daily except Sun-
days, and features a chuck 

Texico City Council will meet 
at 6:30 MDT on Tuesday, July 
13, in Texico City Hall. 

••• 
Texico School Board will 

meet at 7 p.m. MDT, on Tues- 
day, July 13. 

wagon meal, and entertain-
ment by the Flying J Wrang-
lers. 

One of the partners in the 
business, and a member of the 
western band who entertains, 
is James Hobbs, formerly of 
Farwell. 

Other members of the band 
are James' wife Cindy, Jeff 
and Nancy Chandler, and 
well-known fiddler Junior 
Dougherty. • * • 

Oriental Stucco 	$8.95 

Masonry Cement 	 4.25 
Portland Cement 	 4.95 
Storm Windows 	18.0o & Up 

Insulation-Fiberglass 	$ .18 Per Sq. Ft. 

FREE DELIVERY TO 
TEXICO & FARWELL 

HOME LUMBER 
& SUPPLY CO. 

_ 	1201 E. First 	Clovis 	763-4437 

The 4-H District Fashion 
Revue is scheduled for July 14 
at the Civic Center in Lubbock. 

The first machines for making paper bags were in-
vented in the United States during the early 1860's. 

STEED TODD 
FUNERAL HOME 

"When Understanding Is Needed Most" 

Prince & Manana-Clovis-Ph. 763-5541 

• 

• 
Capital Stock 

Certified Surplus 

Undivided Profits 

Reserves 

Deposits 

Cash & Exchange 	 $ 2,513,965.69 

Bonds & Warrants 	 15,142,238.15 

Federal Funds Sold 	 1,500,000.00 

Loans & Discounts 	 5,544,391.11 

Building, Furniture & Fixtures 	 28,001.00 

Condensed Statement 
Of Condition 

At Close Of Business On 

June 30,1981 
ASSETS 

TOTAL LIABILITIES 

TOTAL ASSETS 	 $31,328,596.65 

LIABILITIES 

$31,328,596.65 

104,000.00 

nomectoo 

1,201,108.36 

2,119,111.16 

26,141,110.53 

OFFICERS 

G.D. Anderson, Chairman 

R. W. Anderson, President 

Joe W. Jones, Vice-President 
& Trust Officer 

Marilyn Edwards, Vice-President 

Thomas E. Nichols, Vice-President 

Dollie Porter, Cashier 
Owe 

DIRECTORS 

6. D. Anderson 

Belva T. Anderson 
R. W. Anderson 
Caroline 1.. Anderson 
Homer Brumley 
Marilyn Edwards 
Virgol Joiner 
Joe W. Jones 
Thomas E. Nichols 

SECURITY STATE BANK 
Farwell, Texas - Member FDIC 
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New Shrine Nobles 

EVAPORATIVE 
REPLACEMENT 

MOTORS 
BELTS 
BEARINGS 
SWITCHES 
PAINT 
PUMP FILTER 
PUMP BASKET 

LOTS OF MISC. HARD TO 

COOLER 
PARTS 

PUMPS 

PULLEYS 

SHAFTS 

FLOAT VALVES 

SEALER 

WATER DISTR. 

FIND ITEMS 

CROWN 
ELECTRIC 

120 Oak 	Clovis N.M. 	163-5591, 

a

To Subscribe 
Just Phone 481-3681 

SHURFINE GRADE "A" 

MEDIUM 
EGGS 

C 

DOZEN 4

9  

0 THE 
GREATERS 

From The Performance Company 

liftmen moan 
0 946 LITRE 

HILTON OIL ANC 
Ph. 4814222 

Serving The Texico-Farwell Area 
a 
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Devices Expanding 

Horizons For Blind 

It's Summertime 
• 

Quickel of Farwell, and Gene 
Gibbs of Clovis. The initiation 
was part of the Potentate's of-
ficial visit to the Clovis Shrine 
Club. 

of Ballut Abyad Henry Martin, 
second from left, was the 
installing officer. Taking the 
ceremonial rites were, from 
left, Derel Keith of Clovis, I.W. 

During the Pioneer Days cele-
bration in Clovis, Ballut Abyad 
Shrine Temple in Albuquerque 
created three new Nobles at a 
ceremony on June 4. Potentate 

Farwell School Board 

Hires New Personnel 

With summer in full swing, 
some of the warm days of the 
past week have made a cool, 
refreshing dip in the swimming 
pool a most enjoyable event. 

ipal Pool which opened in May. 
Many residents of Texico and 
Farwell will enjoy the cool 
waters of the pool before It 
closes in August. 

Clockwise, from left, Wayne 
Holland, Allen McCall, Micki 
Fenn, Buck Autrey, and an un-
identified woman, enjoy a few 
moments in the Texico Munic- 

110 	Three persons, including two 
special education teachers and 
a speech therapist for the 
county special ed coop, were 
hired at the Monday night 
meeting of the Farwell School 
Board. 

Serving as the special ed-
ucation teacher at Farwell 
High School will be Daphnia 
Bland, and the special educa-
tion teacher for Farwell Ele-
mentary will be Marva Good- 

e all. 
Hired as speech therapist to 

be shared with Bovina School 
in the Parmer County Special 

well ISD will participate in the 
following OIL activities during 
the coming school year: boys 
football, boys and girls basket-
ball, boys and girls track, boys 
and girls tennis, boys and girls 
golf, all of the spring meet lit-
erary events, including one-act 
play, and the band contests. 

Attending Monday night's 
meeting were school board 
members Wilbert Kalbas, 
Maxine Williams, Richard 
Haseloff, Floyd Coates, Joe 
Hughes, Darrell Stephens, and 
Edward Corn, and superin-
tendent W.M. Roberts. 

Education Coop was Carolyn 
George. 

In other business it was 
voted that the deficit in the 
lunchroom fund be made up by 
a transfer of some $2500 from 
the operating fund. W.M. 
Roberts was appointed as the 
authorized representative for 
the National School Lunch 
program. 

The Inservice Education 
Plan for the 1982-83 school year 
was approved, financial re-
ports were approved, and bills 
were paid. 

It was also agreed that Far- 

often maintain good mobility 
with the help of rehabilitation 
programs such as those at VA 
medical centers. 

E.M. (Al) Moody has been a 
patient in the Houston program 
for many years. A World War 1 
veteran, 87-year-old Moody 
said he had seen other doctors 
before coming to the VA who 
never told him about low-vision 
devices. 

Moody knew his sight was 
deteriorating when his wife 
had to read street signs for 
him and tell him to stop at 
traffic lights. Then a day came 
when he had a hemorrhage in 
one eye and doctors informed 
him he had a condition called 
macula degeneration that af-
fects the most sensitive area of 
the retina used for discrimina-
tion of color vision and for 
reading. 

Since developing this dis-
order which is most common 
in elderly persons, Moody has 
used a variety of devices to 
lead as normal a life as pos-
sible. Holding a small tele-
scope in the palm of his hand 
and raising it to his eye, he 
demonstrated how he's learned 
to keep the instrument from 
shaking by steadying his hand 
against his forehead, "I can do 
a lot with this--watch tele-
vision, look for a bus." 

Whipping a square-shaped 
object out of his pocket, Moody 
said, "1 use this to read menus 
in restaurants and sign 
checks." 

Moody is one of more than 
1,700 visually impaired Texas 
veterans participating in the 
VIS program. Established by 
the VA in 1967, VIS is funded 
by the Veterans Administra-
tion and supported through 
voluntary activities by the 
Lighthouse for the Blind, Dis-
abled American Veterans, and 
the Blinded Veterans Associa-
tion. Visually impaired veter-
ans who don't qualify for VA 
rehabilitation services are re-
ferred to local agencies and 
the Texas State Commission 
for the Blind. 

Farwell Volunteer Firemen 
responded to an ambulance 
call on Saturday, July 3, at 
7:22 p.m. to the Craig Hunt 
residence. DPS Trooper Hunt 
had accidentally shot himself 
in the leg. He was taken to the 
Muleshoe hospital and then 
transferred to Lubbock to the 
Methodist hospital. 

On Monday, July 5, at 12:38 
p.m. the firemen were called 
to Lovelace Oil Company to 
spread foam on a gasoline 
spill. 

The Texico Volunteer Fire-
men responded to a fire call on 
Saturday, July 3, at 3:09 p.m. 
at the Playorama where a 
trailer house was on fire. 

An ambulance call was re-
ceived on Tuesday, July 6, at 
2:59 p.m. from 904 Hereford in 
Texico. Minnie Hamilton was 
taken to the Clovis hospital. 

About the year 1500, the 
Aztec city , on, the site of 
present-day Mexico City had t. 	
an estimated 1Q0,000 people. 

SELL IT WITA A TRIBUNE 
CLASSIFIED AD 

HOUSTON—(June 3, 1982)—
Talking clocks, oversized cards 
and domino sets, and infrared 
telescopes are literally ex-
panding horizons for blind 
Texans. 

These and dozens of other 
special devices are making it 
possible for those with even 
severe eyesight loss to get 
around town on their own, 
watch television, or see their 
minister's face during church 
services, said Ralph Stanifer, 
M.D., chief of opthalmology at 
the Houston Veterans Admin-
istration Medical Center and 
assistant professor of opthal-
mology at Baylor College of 
Medicine. 

Stanifer also chairs the 
Houston VA's Visual Impair-
ment Services Program (VIS), 
part of a statewide network. 
Other VIS clinics are located 
at VA hospitals in Amarillo, 
Big Spring, Bonham, Dallas, 
Kerrville, Marlin, San Antonio, 
Temple, Waco and an out-
patient clinic in El Paso. 

At the clinics, prescriptions 
are devised for spectacles, 
telescopes, and electronic de-
vices that can help many 
legally blind persons see well 
enough to maintain an inde-
pendent life-style. 

Other devices help the totally 
blind lead active lives. 

Randolph Greene, a VIS staff 
coordinator, knows from first-
hand experience what a big 
difference these small devices 
can make in a blind person's 
quality of life: 

"I was an avid reader before 
I lost my sight. Now I use a 
talking book machine with a 
cassette for reading. I suppose 
the other devices that I depend 
on most are my Braille watch 
and my talking calculator that 
helps me do the statistical re-
ports I have to turn in every 
month." 

Blinded when he stepped on 
a land mine during World War 
II, Greene is among the 15 
percent of legally blind persons 
who truly have no vision. For 
these people, special aides 
such as Braille writing devices 
open the door to learning and 
communication—to schools and 
jobs. 

However, the majority of 
visual impairment aids now on 
the market benefit the 85 per-
cent of people who, although 
legally blind, have some re-
maining vision. 

This group of people can 

    

•~4.4••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

Ken James TRIBUNE DEADLINES 

News and Photos 

5 p.m. Tuesday 
•••• 

News of Tuesday 
night events 

9 a.m. Wednesday 
0.0 

Display Ad Copy 
5 p.m. Tuesday 

••• , 

Classified Ad Copy 
Wednesday Noon 

Save Money Buy 
Driving Just A Few 

Miles 

  

ROBERT D. GREEN, INC. 
2400 Wert *Jenks, SM. 

MULISNOL TEXAS 79147 

 

  

OLDSMOBILL — BUICK — PONTIAC — GMC 

 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 



Fashion Revue Winners 

Hospital 

Notes 

The Twin Cities Merchant's 

BORDER TOWN BAYS 

APPRECIATION SALE! 
Shop at these merchants from July 9 thrtrkly 30. 

for big BORDER TOWN SPECIALS. Register 

for free prizes given away at the City Park 

activities Saturday, July 31 beginning at 1:30 pm. 
NO MUSE NECESSARY TO REGISTER! 

Are YOU A Gambler? 

509 Ave. A Nights 825-2621 

Delton at Night 825-2621 

Ph. 481.3671 or 481-9372 
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Country Club Ladies 
To Redo Club House 

`Fashion In Bloom' 
Is 4-H Revue Theme 

represent Parmer County at 
the district revue in Lubbock. 
In front is Robin Foster of 
Oklahoma Lane who competed 
in the Peewee Division and will 
not go to district. From left to 

right in the back row are 
Maureen Jesko of Lazbuddie, 
Sharlet Johnson of Bovina, 
Jennifer Cass of Friona, and 
Lucretia Foster of Oklahoma 
Lane. 

the longest drive and the 
closest to the pin shot. 

Thursday night's activities 

will feature a barbecue, with 
entrants and all sponsors in-
vited. 

Farwell Country Club Ladies 
Association met Monday, June 
28, for a regular business 
meeting. 

Lillie Christian gave a report 
for the decorating committee 
which was to meet Tuesday, 
June 29, to select paneling for 
the big room of the club house. 
Installation of the paneling was 
to start as soon as possible. 

Rhonda Kirkland gave a re-
port on the swimming pool, 
saying that the pool is open 
and working except for one 

Willie Dannheim of Farwell, 
who underwent surgery at the 
hospital in Clovis last week, 
was dismissed and returned to 
his home Monday of this week. 
He is reported to be getting 
along fine. 

.•. 
Craig Hunt of Farwell, Texas 

Department of Public Safety 
Trooper, remained in satisfac-
tory condition in Lubbock 

Out of shape? You may have 
been active in high school ath-
letics, but now all that remain 
are the memories and the 
extra pounds. You decide to 
get back into shape by jogging. 

Before beginning, candidly 
assess your physical condition, 
advises the Texas Medical 
Association. If you are over 
age 30, are overweight, or have 
a history of health problems 
such as heart or lung disease, 
high blood pressure, or dia-
betes, a medical check-up is 
important. 

A person who plans to jog 
regularly should buy a pair of 
running shoes that fit well and 
absorb shock adequately. Be-
cause they are designed for 
running, they will be notice-
ably more comfortable than 
other athletic shoes. 

Set up a carefully controlled 
running program by initially 
jogging only a short distance, 
combined with walking. Grad-
ually increase the jogging 
distance when you feel com-
fortable. How often and far a 
person should jog depends on 
the individual. Many physi-
cians agree that about 15 
minutes of jogging three or 
four times a week is adequate 
to provide a "training effect," 
according to the National 
Jogging Association. 

Your jogging speed is an- 

SELL IT WITH A TRIBUNE 
CI, SSIFIED AD 

pump and a water heater. 
Members are reminded to 

bring aluminum cans to the 
home of Maxine Williams or 
Peggy Hargrove so they can be.  
sold. 

The Cook Shack Crew pre-
sented the Ladies Association 
and the Ladies Golf Associa-
tion with a salad bar cart in 
appreciation for the work they 
are doing for the club. 

The next meeting will be 
Monday, August 2, at 7:30 p.m. 
at the club house. 

Methodist Hospital on Wednes-
day where he is receiving 
treatment for an accidental 
gunshot wound. 

According to reports, Hunt's 
.357 caliber service revolver 
accidentally misfired into his 
leg Saturday night while he 
was cleaning the gun. The ac-
cident occurred at his home 
about 7 o'clock. 

other consideration. One way 
joggers determine a suitable 
training pace is by checking 
their breathing with the "talk 
test." If you are out of breath 
and cannot talk comfortably 
while jogging, you should slow 
down. 

Other signs of over-exertion 
include dizziness, tightness in 
the chest, and nausea. Jogging, 
particularly at first, will 
include many small aches and 
pains. If any become pro-
nounced, stop immediately. 

With the arrival of summer, 
heat has become a factor. Jog 
early in the morning or late in 
the day. Drink adequate 
amounts of water to avoid 
dehydration. 

The main thing to remember 
is not to overexert yourself. 
And take it slow and easy at 
first.  

These five girls were winners 
in their individual divisions at 
the Parmer County 4-H Fash-
ion Revue held Wednesday, 
June 30, at the gazebo in Far-
well City Park. They will now 

Women golfers from around 
the area are getting ready for 
the annual "Let's Swing To-
gether': Ladies Partnership 
Tournament sponsored by the 
Farwell Ladies Golf Associa-
tion. 

The tournament is to be 
played July 22 and 23 at the 
Farwell Country Club. Tee 
times will be 8:30 a.m. and 
2:00 p.m. CDT daily. 

According to Bernice Norton 
of the Ladies Golf Association, 
the tournament is full with 48 
teams having entered and a 
waiting list having been 
started. Entrants will come 
from Amarillo, Lovington, 
Denver City, Lubbock, Far-
well, and Texico. 

There will be six flights with 
three places awarded in each 
flight. Prizes will be gift cer-
tificates from the pro shop. 
Prizes will also be awarded for 

"Fashions in Bloom" was 
the theme of the Parmer 
County 4-H Fashion Revue held 
Wednesday, June 30, in the 
gazebo in Farwell City Park. 

Nineteen 4-H'ers from the 
five clubs in Parmer County 
competed for the right to enter 
the District Fashion Revue. 

In the Senior Daytime tail-
ored division, Maureen Jesko, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Pete 
Jesko of Lazbuddie, took first 
place. Second place in this 
division went to Devera 
Rhodes of Friona, daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Rhodes. 

The Junior Daytime non-tail-
ored winner was Sharlet John-
son, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Billy Johnson of Bovina. 
Second place went to Shelly 
Salyer, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Glen Salyer of Friona. 

Also entered in the Junior 
Daytime non-tailored were 
Leah Steelman, Bovina; 
Brandy Ray, Ashlee Gee, and 
Jana Renner, all of Friona; 
and Kendra Stephens of Far-
well. 

In Junior Active Sportswear, 
Jennifer Cass, daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Jerry Cass of Friona 
took first place. Kristi Steph-
ens of the Oklahoma Lane Club 
and daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Keith Stephens won second. 
Also in this division were 
Elaine White of Friona; Amy 
McGehee and Doug O'Connor 
of Lazbuddie; and Teresa Rose 
of Farwell. 

Lucretia Foster, daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Foster 
won the Junior Evening and 
Specialty Division. Danna Rai-, 
ston and Kaci Stephens, both of 
Farwell, tied for second place. 
Danna is the daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Seth Ralston and 
Kaci is the daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Darrell Stephens. 

Robin Foster of the Okla-
homa Lane 4-H Club entered 
the Peewee Daytime non-tail-
ored division and received a 
blue ribbon. She will not attend  

the district contest. 
The style show narration was 

done by Lisa McGehee of Laz-
buddie and Traci Zoth of 
Friona. 

The Rhea Extension Home-
makers presented each 4-H'er 
with a gift for completing *the 
clothing project. 

Maureen Jesko, Sharlet 
Johnson, Jennifer Cass and 
Lucretia Foster will compete 
in the District Fashion Revue 
at the Civic Center in Lubbock 
on July 14. 

Ladies Golf Tourney July 22-23 Getting Back Into 
Shape By Jogging 

Terry Yell 
Save Money Buy 

Driving Just A 
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You carry fire insurance 
on your home. Do you carry hail 
insurance on your crops? If not, 
you are gambling! Our 
experiences show that your 
chances of having a hail storm 
are much greater than those 
of having a fire. 

See 
DELTON WILHITE 

At 

FARWELL INSURANCE AGENCY 
You must be present July 31st to claim your prize. 

?1 CHECK THIS 
Additional cable outlets only cost 

$1.00 each per month ($8.00 installation 

charge). Someone in your family might 

enjoy their own personal hook-upl 

MIDWEST VIDEO 
600 Main 	 Clovis 

Office 163-4411 	 Service 769-1134 
After Hours 163-U13 

ti 	Capitol Foods Farwell Hardware Rose Drug Beauty Box 

-dpe 

Hughes 'flu-Value 

Curtis Smith 
Office Supply 

, 

Luce's Spur 
Restaurant 

Oklahoma Lane 
Farm Supply 

K.Z.O.L. 
Christian Radio 

Playorama 
Fruit Market 

\ 

Citizens Bank 
'reale° Branch 

Twin Oaks 
psi Design 

Bull Dog 
Welding 

Security State 
Bank 

Sherley- 
Anderson-Pitman 

Farwell Fertilizer Worley Mills, Inc. Tide Inc. Frame Irrigation Haney's Swap Shop 

Red's Barber Shop Crossroads Motel be Kitchen Kelly Green Seeds 1.1's Mobile Homes 

Lou's Beauty Salon 
Auto Parts 

Lansford Rips Barns   
Burger Barn Western Wear 

Farwell Dairy Queen  
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Engagement Announced 
Mr. and Mrs. Bennett McGuyer of Portales and Mr. and 

Mrs. Bob Lacy of Texico wish to announce the engagement of 
their children, Karyn McGuyer and Robert Lacy, Jr. 

The couple plans to be married in a family ceremony on 
Saturday, July 31, in the home of the bridegroom's parents. 

The bride-to-be is a 1981 graduate of Portales High School 
and is attending ENMU. The prospective bridegroom is a May 
graduate of ENMU with a degree in Business Administration 
and marketing. 

• 

MR. AND MRS. STUART MEYER 

Visiting in the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. Ralph Gates in Far-
well were Gene and Edna Worf 
and family from Albuquerque. 

..• 

Arriving Tuesday afternoon 
of this week for a brief visit in 
Farwell were Mr. and Mrs. 
Jack Magness of Edinburg, 
Tex., who were guests of his 
brother and family, Mr. and 
Mrs. W.T. Magness, and other 
relatives in the Farwell area. 

SS* 

Mr. and Mrs. Allen Teel and 
family of Roswell, N.M., spent 
the holiday weekend in Texico 
with his mother, Mrs. Aileen 
Teel. 

Guests in the home of Don 
and Linda Genies, Lisa and 
Steve, in Farwell were Linda's 
brother and family, Mr. and 
Mrs. Tony Sasser, Trace, 
Shawn, Michael, and Patrick, 
of New York; Linda's parents, 
Duffy and Pauline Sasser of 
Clovis; 

Also, Don's parents, Dick 
and Pearlie Genies of Farwell; 
their daughter and son-in-law, 
Dondra and Max Lonsdale of 
Amarillo; and their son Randy 
Genies of Canyon and his fian-
cee, Sarah Mears. 

On Sunday afternoon the 
group enjoyed a backyard 
cookout and a fireworks dis-
play later in the evening. 

*SS 

•

Mamie Greenwood of Okla-
homa Lane has had her grand-
daughter, Mamie Jill Dodd 
from Gatesville, Tex., visiting 
her the past week. Mamie Jill 
arrived here Wednesday, June 
30, and returned home Thurs-
day, July 8. 

Visiting in the home of Clay 
and Irene Henson in Farwell 
over the Fourth of July week-
end were their granddaughter, 

• Cammy Henson of Dallas, and 
her friend David Dunford of 
Houston. 

Olt 

Willie and Elsie Hardage of 
Farwell had as their holiday 
guests, a son and family, Mr. 
and Mrs. Glyn Hardage, Ter-
esa and Stacy, of Nashville, 
Tenn. 

Other members of the Har-
dage family who live in this 
area gathered with the group 
one night for a family outing to 
Clovis where they enjoyed din-
ner at a Mexican restaurant. 

El* 
Vernon and Cynthia Thigpen 

and children Sherilyn and Todd 
of Farwell spent the weekend 
at Ute Lake enjoying water 
skiing and camping out. 

441 

Weekend guests of Mrs. Mae 
di Magness in Farwell were her 
'I' brother and sister-in-law, Sid 

and Annie Wortham of McAl- 
len, Tex., and her daughter 

A National Western Artists 
Show and Sale, sponsored by 
the Ranching Heritage Assoc-
iation, is planned September 
17-18 in Lubbock as part of the 
National Golden Spur Award 
weekend. 

The event will be the first for 
a newly-organized group of 
western artists, and is expect-
ed to become an annual event. 
The artists will meet Septem-
ber 18 to elect officers and 
adopt by-laws for the organi-
zation. Members will display 
art year-round at the Ranching 
Heritage Center of The Mu-
seum of Texas Tech Univer-
sity. 

The art show and sale will 
feature paintings, drawings, 
and sculptures by 66 artists 
from 13 states and Canada. 
Works will be displayed in the 
banquet hail of trie Lubbock 
Civic Center. 

On Friday, Sept. 17, the show 
will be open to National Golden 
Spur Award and Prairie Party 
ticket holders. On Saturday, 

Sept. 18, the show will be open 
free to the public, 9 a.m. to 5 
p.m. 

All works will be available 
for purchase with 20 percent of 
the proceeds going to the 
Ranching Heritage Association 
which supports the Ranching 
Heritage Center. 

A catalog including informa-
tion about the artists and 
pictures of their work, and a 
four-color poster of a Western 
painting by Gary Meyers of 
Ruidoso also will be on sale. 

Gold, silver, and bronze 
awards in all categories and a 
best of show award for the art 
will be presented during the 
National Golden Spur Award 
and Prairie Party. 

Judges include Tom Ryan of 
Stamford, well-known Western 
artist; Don Hedgepeth, nation-
ally known Western artist from 
Kerrville; and another artist to 
be named. 

Artists will participate in 
National Golden Spur Award 

News? Let Us Know About It! 
Call 481-3681 
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■ Farwell Or Texico High Schools 
■ 
■ During 1982-83 School Year 
■ 
■ Name 	  

•  

• School & Grade 	  

■ 
MI 	Parents' Name 	  
■ 

 
■ Sponsor 	  

Act or Talent 	  
■ 

■ 
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Future Plans 	  Se 
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■ Hobbies or Interest 	  
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• • Entries Close At 5 p.m. • 

July 16th • 
Clip And Bring With A Picture To 

■ The State Line Tribune 
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OAT PUMPS ARE RE,KARKABLE 
ENERGY-SAYING DEVICES. HERE 

ARE SOME FACTS YOU MAY NOT 
K.NoW. YOUR HOUSE CAM E3E" 
CLIAMMIF YOU use A HEAT 
n ". THE eiRcuLATING AIR IS 
FILTERED -TO REMOVE FOREIGN 
MATTER. THE HEAT PUMP ALSO 
ACTS AS AN AIR CONDITIONER 
IN SUMMER ..THEREFORE IT 
CONTROLS THE HUMIDITY, 
REDUCING -THE House's moisTuRE 
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Summer 
Shoe Sale 
30% Off 

All Spring Et Summer 
Women's-Men's-Boys'-Girls' 

• 
• 
• 
• 
.4 
•4 
• 4 

4 

4 
4 
4 
4 

Al 

• 4 

• &Na *4 
lid 

b  
rill Am muo 51 is 

erifitil er•-•... nat.- 

State Line Tribune, Friday, July 9, 1982 - Page 5 

Donna Meeks, Stuart Meyer 
Wed In Double-Ring Service 

Dean Brownings 
Parents Of Son 
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Browning 

of Farwell are the proud par-
ents of a baby boy, Jonathan 
Lloyd, born June 25, weighing 
4 pounds, 9 ounces. 

The Brownings are new resi-
dents of Farwell having just 
moved to the community from 
Brownwood. 

Jonathan's grandparents are 
Mr. and Mrs. Grady Browning 
of Muleshoe and Mr. and Mrs. 
J.T. Hicks of Stephenville, Tex. 

seanacNe.c.e."4-Nedee, 

Wedding Rem hider 
4eAcNe..4-Ne-s-meActee, 

Exchanging wedding vows 
on Friday, July 16, in the First 
Baptist Church of Farwell at 7 
p.m. CDT will be Darrisa Ford 
and Daren Sudderth, both of 
Farwell. 

Mr. and Mrs. Barthell Ford 
of Farwell are parents of the 
bride-to-be, and the prospec-
tive bridegroom's parents are 
Mr. and Mrs. J.B. Sudderth, 
also of Farwell. 

All relatives and friends are 
invited to attend the ceremony 
and reception to follow. 

On Friday, June 4, at First 
Baptist Church in Farwell, 
Donna Gay Meeks of Farwell 
and Stuart Evan Meyer of 
;Clovis exchanged wedding 
vows in a double-ring cer-
emony. Rev. Dudley Bristow, 
church pastor, officiated at the 
service. 

Parents of the bride are Mr. 
and Mrs. Grover Meeks of' 
Farwell, and the bridegroom's 
parents are Frank Meyer of 
Clovis and Shirley Meyer of 
Orlando, Fla. 

The bride was given in mar-
riage by her father and wore a 
formal gown of white silk or-
ganza and lace styled with 
v-neckline edged with wide 
lace embroidered with sequins 
and pearls. The full long 
sleeves were gathered at the 
wrists with wide lace cuffs. 

The a-line skirt was edged 
with two lace ruffles and fell 
into a chapel train. Her 
fingertip veil of illusion was 
edged in wide lace matching 
that on her dress. 

She carried a bouquet of red 
silk roses, white carnations, 
baby's breath, and fern atop a 
white Bible, decorated with 
long red and white ribbon 
streamers. 

In carrying out bridal tra-
dition, for something old and 
borrowed she carried a hand-
kerchief belonging to her 
great-grandmother. Something 
new was her dress, and some-
thing blue was her garter. She 
carried pennies minted in the 
years of their births. She also 
wore a diamond and ruby pen-
dant, a gift from the bride-
groom. 

Attending the bride as 
matron of honor was Tammy 
Rich of Amarillo, formerly of 
Farwell. She wore a floor 
length dress of red, styled with 
gathered neckline and flounced 
capelet edged in white lace, 
and deep ruffle at the bottom. 
She carried a long stemmed 
red silk rose with long red 
streamers. 

The bridegroom wore a 
white tuxedo with white ruffled 

• July 4th Visits And Visitors 

shirt, white bow tie, and a red 
rose boutonniere. 

Todd Spencer of Amarillo 
served as best man. He wore a 
gray tuxedo with white ruffled 
shirt and red rose boutonniere. 

Paul Meeks, brother of the 
bride, was the candlelighter, 
and ushers were Jimmy Meeks 
of Farwell, also a brother of 
the bride, and David Alcorn of 
Farmington, N.M., brother-in-
law of the bridegroom. 

Forming the background for 
the wedding setting at the altar 
was a large arch candelabra, 
in front of which was a bouquet 
of white gladioli, red carna-
tions and greenery in a large 
white vase. Flanking this ar-
rangement were palms and 
two nine-branched candelabra 
decorated with greenery. 
Family pews were marked 
with red bows, and a white 
unity candle and two white 
tapers all encircled with 
greenery completed the wed-
ding decor. 

As the bride approached the 
altar she presented her mother 
with a long stemmed American 
Beauty rose, and as the couple 
left the altar she presented 
roses to the bridegroom's 
mother and his step-mother. 

The bride's mother wore a 
street length dress of beige 
with matching lace jacket. Her 
accessories were copper col-
ored, and her corsage was of 
red roses. The bridegroom's 
mother wore a floor length 
beige dress with black acces-
sories anal a red corsage. 

Marjorie Watkins, organist, 
played traditional wedding se-
lections, and Linda Atwell of 
Comanche, Tex., and Debbie 
Richardson of Clovis, both 
sisters of the bride, sang. They 
were accompanied by LeAndra 
Byrd. 

Just prior to being pro-
nounced husband and wife, the 
couple lit the unity candle. 

The bride's sister, Tonya 
Meeks, presided at the regis-
tration table. 

Following the ceremony a 
reception honored the couple in 
the church fellowship hall. 

The bride's table was Cov-
ered with white lace and net 
and was centered with a two-
tiered cake separated by white 
Grecian columns. Underneath 
the cake was a fountain with 
red punch. The fountain was 
encircled with greenery, and 
red and white flowers. The 
lower tier of the cake held a 
fountain with a cupid, and the 
other tier was topped with 
white doves. Each tier of the 
white cake was decorated with 
red roses. 

The cake was flanked with 
red tapers in crystal holders, 
and the bride's bouquet was 
placed in front of the cake with 
the streamers reaching to the 
floor in front of the white floor 
length cloth. 

Milkglass appointments and 
red and white napkins printed 
with the couples' name's and 
wedding date completed the 
decor. Serving red punch along 
with the wedding cake were 
Dana Hukill, Sharon Kalbas, 
and Jeanne Morton, sister of 
the bride. 

The bridegroom's table was 
covered with white lace over 
red and held a silver coffee 
service and a white sheet cake 
decorated with red roses and 
greenery. Cake, coffee, nuts 
and mints were served from 
milkglass appointments. Pre-
siding at the bridegroom's 
table were his sisters, Sheila 
Newell and Sandy Spencer. 

For a wedding trip to Red 
River and other points in ..New 
Mexico, the bride changed into 
white knickers, navy and white 
ruffled blouse with navy ac-
cessories and red corsage. 
ruffled blouse with navy ac-
cessories and red corsage. 

The bridegroom's family 
hosted a rehearsal dinner for 
the wedding party at Luce's 
Restaurant. 

The couple is now at home in 
Clovis where he is employed 
with Minton's Refrigeration 
and Appliance Service. The 
bride is a 1982 graduate of 
Farwell High School, and the 
bridegroom is a 1980 Clovis 
High School graduate. 

Ruth Class Meets 
With Gracie Dane 

Ruth Sunday School class of elected the new secretary-
the First Baptist Church of treasurer and Mora Schlueter 
Texico met at the home of is the assistant. 
Gracie Dane on Thursday 

	Allie Burris gave a devotion- 
afternoon, June 17, for their al on prayer. She read 
regular monthly session, with scriptures from Luke 6:12-13, 
the class president, Mora 

	Acts 1:4, Mark 1:35, and II 
Schlueter, in charge. 	 Chronicles 7:14. Several of the 

The meeting opened with other ladies read poems on 
Mrs. Schlueter leading in prayer. Mrs. Burris then 
prayer. The secretary's report dismissed with prayer. 
of the meeting in May was 

	
Refreshments of cheese 

read by Gracie Dane and the crackers, cookies, ice cream, 
treasurer's report was given coffee, and fruit punch were 
by Ann Schloss. They were served to the eight members 
both approved as read. 	present. They were Mesdames 

Ann Schloss then offered her Hettie Harrison, Kathryn Bour-
resignation as class secretary- Ion, Mamie Hightower, Nora 
treasurer as she is moving to Miller, Mora Schlueter, Ann 
Anson, Tex., to make her new Schloss, Allie Burris, and 
home, Ruth Reid has been hostess Gracie Dane, 

BUY. SELL. TRADE 
	

ALL TYPES OF FARM 

AND CONSIGNMENT 
	

AND RANCH EQUIPMENT 

H & J Equipment, Inc. 

Muleshoe, Texas 79347 

BILL HARMON 	 806/272.4016 

806/272.4090 	 FRIONA HIGHWAY 
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and family, Clair and Jo Lack-
ey and Mark of Amarillo. 

Joining them for dinner and 
visiting Saturday evening were 
Ted, June and Karen Magness 
of Farwell, Tiffany Spearman 
of Odessa, and Kent Harding of 
Texico. 

On Monday night Mrs. Mag-
ness and the Worthams went to 
see "Texas" at Palo Duro 
canyon and on to Alciarillo 
where they stayed overnight 
with the Lackey family. The 
threesome returned to Farwell 
Tuesday, and on Wednesday 
the Worthams continued on 
their vacation to Denver and 
other parts of Colorado. 

*** 

Visiting last week in the 
home of Willie and Lorine 
Dannheim were their children 
and families, including Mrs. 
Evon Levisee and sons, Rich-
ard and James, of Little Rock, 
Ark., Mrs. Linda Fipps and 
sons, Kevin and Chris of Okla-
homa City, Mr. and Mrs. 
Charles Dannheim, Elizabeth, 
Charlie, Patricia, and Peter of 
Amarillo, and Mr. and Mrs. 
David Dannheim, David, Jason 
and Lucas of Farwell. 

The children were here es-
pecially to be with their father 
who underwent surgery early 
last week. He returned home 
Monday, July 5, and is re-
ported to be getting along fine. 

I 11,  • 

Wayne and Vickie Kube and 
children Angela and Lee of 
Bryan, Tex., spent the week-
end with their parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Martin Kube in Farwell 
and Mr. and Mrs. Walter 
Schueler in the Rhea Com-
munity. On Sunday they were 
all at Rhea to see Vickie's 
brother, Wayne Schueler, or-
dained into the ministry at the 
Emmanuel Lutheran Church at 
Rhea, 

Angela remained here to 
spend the week with her 
grandparents, staying part of 
the week with the Kubes in 
Farwell, and staying a few 
days in Rhea with the Schueler 
family. 

••• 

National Western Artists 
Show And Sale Sept. 17-18 

Mr. and Mrs. John Getz of 
Farwell spent the weekend in 
Logan, N.M., for that com-
munity's annual celebration, 
where Getz rode with the 
Shrine Cycle Corps in the par-
ade. 

The Shriners and families 
gathered for a hamburger 
cookout in the Logan city park 
following the parade. Most of 
the group then camped at Ute 
Lake for a cookout that even-
ing and viewed the large dis-
play of fireworks staged at the 
lake after dark. 

The Getzes returned home 
Sunday following a campfire 
breakfast. 

weekend activities, highlighted 
by the presentation of the 
National Golden Spur Award to 
J. Ernest Browning of Willcox, 
Ariz., for his contributions to 
the livestock and ranching 
industries. Ranch Day, Sept. 
18, sponsored by the RHA, 
includes living history lessons, 
ranch craft demonstrations, 
and family activities at the 
Ranching Heritage Center. 

Attend Funeral 
Mr. and Mrs. Willie Roberts 

of Farwell were in Quanah, 
Tex., on Tuesday of this week 
to attend funeral services for 
L,eatha Jo's aunt, Mrs. Rhoda 
Lee, 86, who died following a 
lengthy illness. 

Pleasant Hill 
Sets Reunion 

Pamela Rucker 
Receives Degree 
Pamela Rucker of Texico 

was among almost 1,000 stu-
dents who received degrees 
from West Texas State Univer-
sity for the 1981-82 academic 
year. 

Mrs. Rucker earned a bach-
elor of science degree in phys-
ical education. 

During commencement cer-
emonies, more than 800 under-
graduate candidates received 
bachelor's degrees, and more 
than 100 students received 
master's degrees. 

Degrees were conferred 
through the School of Agricul-
ture, School of Business, Col-
lege of Arts and Sciences, Col-

-lege of Education, School of 
Fine Arts, School of Nursing, 
and Graduate School. 

The event will begin with 
fellowship at 9 a.m., and will 
continue until 5 p.m. Bring a 
basket lunch and come visit 
with friends and teachers. 

For more information, con-
tact Eric Pierce at 389-5421 or 
Jimmy Donahey at 763-5565. 

tl, 
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Pleasant Hill community re- 
do union will be Sunday, August 8, 

at the community center in 
Pleasant Hill. Anyone who has 
previously lived there or who 
is living in the community or 
went to school there is en-
couraged to attend. It 
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Caidenee Steak Name 

Daily features: 

Pork Chow MeinlEgg Fu Yung..... . . 3.95 %I 
'• Pork Fried Rice 3  65 

SERVED WITH SALAD BAR, BAKED POTATO 

& HOMEBAKED ROLLS 

Tenderloin of Trout 	 3  95 
Chicken Fried Livers 	 .. 2.99 
China Inn Special Steak 	 .. 4.95 
Medium Size Filet 	  . 6.95 

404 3rd - Farwell, Tex. 

Banquet & Meeting Facilities Available 

HWY 60-70-84E., Ph. 7634823 

Clovis 'se 

CONTENT. HEAT PUMPS CAN BE. 

USED TO HEAT HOT WATER. 
CONE By ADDING A 

RECOVERY DEVICE OR HOT 

WATEE GENERATOR THAT 
UTILIZES THE WASTE HEAT FRom 
THE PUUPS CoMPRESSoR.THESE 

TIPS ARE FRoM THE 
NATIONAL EMER6Y WATCH 
—THE ENERGY EFFIcIENcY 
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ELECTRIC Untory INpusray, 
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Instrument Report Ending 
June 30, 1982 In County Clerk 
Office, Bonnie Warren, County 
Clerk. 

The County Clerk's office re-
ports that there were no War-
ranty Deeds, Oil & Gas leases, 
or Marriage Licenses for re-
port this week. 

The Speaker 
Reports 

by Bill Clayton 

MOVING SALE-720 Craig St., 
Texico, Saturday, July 10. 8 
a.m.-7 p.m. Tools, crafts, 
camping equipment, mini-bike, 
bicycle, skis, camera, house-
hold goods, miscellaneous. 

44-1tc 

• 
GARAGE SALE - Saturday, 
July 10, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. at 1025 

Avenue A, Farwell (Rain Cat 
Building). Proceeds from sale 
donated to El Rancho De Los 
Ninos (Children's Home in 
Guatemala). For more in-
formation, phone 481-3452. 
Please, no early callers. 

44-1tp 

Announcing the associa-
tion of Dave Miller, 25 
years, and Don Curry, 10 
years appliance repair 
experience with 

Ilaney's Swap Shop 

101 Ave. A Farwell 
481-9511 

Call us for all your refrig-
erator, washer, dryer, 
dishwasher repairs. 
Guaranteed used appli-
ances as low as $50 for 
sale. 
We also buy good used 
appliances. 	43-4tc 

.red1/41,•••41 	MMN e, 

3 To Subscribe 

I 	Phone 481-3681 

Reliable and Professional 
LAWN SERVICE 

Mowing, edging, spraying, 
insect and weed control. 

Reasonable Prices 
Work Guaranteed 

S & S Mowing 
481-3403 	Farwell 

WE NEED DEALERS for new 
stand-up cookbook, free de-
tails. Weist Publishing Com-
pany (SMain St.) Dept. S. POB 
164 Englewood, Ohio 45322. 

42-4tc 

CAR WASH—Saturday, July 10, 
11 a.m. to 5 p.m., 709 Avenue 
A, Farwell (next to City 
Cleaners). Proceeds donated to 
Children's Home in Guat-
emala. Cars, $5.00; vans and 
pickups, $7.00. Phone 481-3452. 

44-1 tp 
PAC MAN BELT buckles. 
Great for all ages. Farwell 
Hardware, 305 Ave. A. 

43-2tc 
• 

Classified Ads 
Get Resalts 

USED COMBINES 
1962 Gleaner "C" 14 Ft. 

Head 
1970 Gleaner "G" Dsl. 20 

Ft. Head 
AC - N-6 Dsl. 24 Ft. 

Header 

Waiver of Interest 
Until 9-1-82 

MILLER DISC PLOWS 
ANY SIZE 

PLAINS 
EQUIPMENT CO. 
5400 Mabry Drive 

Allis 
A Chalmers 

IF HE BE ABLE 
"Either his uncle ...or any that is 

nigh of kin unto him of his family 
may redeem him, or, if he be able, he 
may redeem himself" tLev. 25:49). 

Under Old Testament law one 
who had failed in business could sell 
himself, or be sold, into slavery, his 
master paying off his debts in lieu of 
salary. The slave could be Tedeem-
ed, however, by his uncle or any near 
relative that could afford to payoff 
his debts, or, says our passage: -if he 
be able, he may redeem himself." 

like be able!" Significant quali-. 
fication, for what bankrupt slave 
was ever able to redeem himself'. 

In this way God would teach us an 
important lesson about salvation 
from sin. All of us have failed in 
business, as it were. We have 
amassed a huge debt of sin against 
God and our fellowman and have 
become morally and spiritually 
bankrupt. 

We have many "nigh of kin" to us, 
but they are unable to redeem us 
because they themselves are bank-
rupt sinners, but there is One who 
has an infinite store of righteous-
ness with which to pay our debt and 
redeem us. Indeed, He did pay the 
penalty for all our sins when He, the 

Holy One, died in shame and dis-
grace as a sinner on Calvary's cross. 

He is our blessed Kinsman Re-
deemer, -for verily He took not on 
Him the nature of angels, but He 
took on Him the seed of Abraham" 
( Heb. 2:16) that He might redeem 
Jew and Gentile; Ittitade for a little 
while lower than the angels for the 
suffering of death, that He, by the 
grace of God, should taste death for 
every man" I Heb. 2:91. 

There are many, alas, who will 
not face up to their condition. They 
somehow think that they can still 
redeem themselves. To them God 
says: "Do it, if you are able!" To the 
rich young ruler who asked "What 
must I do to inherit eternal life," the 
Lord said, -You know the lay., ...this 
do, and you will live." 

But who of us has perfectly kept 
the law of God? Who of us is not a 
repeated law-breaker in the sight of 
God? Who is able to redeem him-
self? Why not then turn from self to 
Christ, our rich Kinsman Redeemer, 
"in whom we have the forgiveness of 
-in whom we have redemption 
through His blood, the forgiveness of 
sins, according to the riches of His 
grace" lEph. 1:7). 

TWO MINUTES 
WMI THE BIBLE 

MY CORNELIUS R. SIAM PRES. 
MEAN &ISLE SOCIETY 

CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60635 

lb 
Sudderth Realty, Inc. 

Box 627 - 109 5th St., Farwell, Tx. 79325 
Phone 806/481-3288 or 806/481-3388 

SP••••••••••••••••••••••• •• 

Licensed in Texas, New Mexico and Oklahoma 
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RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL 

1 brick tri-plex5iteatripWell landscaped, good 
location. 

1 brick tri-pit 

1 4-uniOlih6o 

good location. 

park. 
••• 

• • • 

Nice 2-bedroom, 1 bath, stucco, has fenced backyard. 
••• 

Need commercial property? Brick tri-plex with car- 
ports. A good buy. 

FARM AND RANCH 
160 acres, irrigated, with sprinkler. Extra good water 
area near Oklahoma Lane. 

ash 
80 acres on ISvay Sof Farwell 	water area. 

160 acres irrigated 4 miles southwest of Bovina. 
••• 

160 acres Pleasant Hill area. One 8-inch well, one 
tailwater pit with pump. Lays nearly perfect. Priced to 
sell. 

• • • 

160 acres irrigated, adjoining Far-Tex Feedlot. 
••• 

160 acres irrigated, southwest of Farwell. 
••• 

320 acres, 2 8-inch irrigation wells with motors and one 
large tallwater pit with pump. Lays nearly perfect. 
Priced to sell. Terms. Pleasant Hill area. Will split into 
two separate 160-acre tracts. 

• • • 

140 acres irrigated with circle sprinkler southwest of 
Muleshoe. 

SAVING IS GREAT 
INVEST IN REAL ESTATE 

"Sales and Loans Are Our Service" 

Country charm invites you home to this 2-1-2, 
newly-decorated home with roomy utility room and 
backyard storage. 

••• 
Spacious 3-2-2 brick home with fenced yard. Makes this 
ideal home for the young family. 

••• 
The price is right on this roomy, older home. 3-bedroom, 
2-bath, fireplace, game room. Lots of space for hobbies, 
crafts. 

In Texico, cozy 2-bedroom, 1-bath house with backyard• 
storage. 

••• 
Quality plus in this 2-2-2 with cozy den, storm windows, 
storage building and beautiful, completely fenced yard. 

••• 

Unique design and luxury master suite are only part of 
the special appeal of this 4-2-2 brick custom home. 2 
fireplaces, prestige neighborhood. 

••• 
Plenty of closet space in this comfortable 3-bedroom, 11/2 
bath home, with fenced backyard, single garage and 
hobby/utility room. 

••• 
320 acres irrigated, well improved, good water, good 
house, large insulated shop, east of Farwell, 

••• 
466 acres, irrigated, 4 miles east of Bovina on highway. 
Lays nearly perfect. 

•0 

740 acres, irrigated, 3 circles, 5 wells, northeast of 
Farwell. 

SHERLEY-ANDERSON- 

PITMAN, INC. 

THE 
CITIZENS BANK 

Texico Branch 
Complete Bank Service 

Member FDIC 

fa lai Ckwtek. 01 Clutist 

L.L. Ginning - Minister 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6 p.m. 

IfritaPm.0,eilBToxx.426 
79325 

U.7 
WORLEY MILLS INC. 

/79711\‘ 

FIRM 
INSURANCE 

AGENCY, INC5 
AUTO-FIRE-CASUALTY 
509 Ave. A - Ph. 481-3671 

LOVELACE 
OIL CO. 

Woodrow Lovelace 

• 
Page 8 - State Line Tribune, Friday, July 9, 1982 

Courthouse 

Notes alltralth 
WILL DO BABYS1TTING in 
my home. Call 481-9239. 

43-2tp 

AUSTIN—In recent years 
some brave individuals in 
the public eye—politicians, 
film stars, etc.—have indi-
vidually come forward and 
stated that they are alco-
holics or that they are drug 
addicts. These public fig-
ures are only a few of the 
many brave people who have 
met the crisis of accepting 
themselves as drug depen-
dent and who admit to their 
families, friends and co-
workers that they have a 
problem and need help. 
• Acknowledgement is the 
first step towards recovery 
but recovery is never total; 
it requires a day-to-day 
commitment to resist dan-
gerous, habit-forming drugs 
and intoxicants. 

There are many who 
never make the first step or 
who make the first step and 
fail to keep their commit-
ments. We read about these 
public figures whose drug 

• • • • • 

Svimming Lessons 
July 13-23 • 

Two weeks: Tues. & Fri. 

• 
We offer a complete 
line of beautiful wed-
ding stationery and 
accessories. 

Come in and let us 
show them to youl 

All Ages 

BEGINNERS - $10 

ADV. BEG. - $12 

ADULTS - $15 
Stale Lute Titiluute 

come &see 

our 
~ry . 	. cyos stscpe  

GARAGE SALE -- 905 3rd 
Street, Farwell. July 9, 1-5 
p.m. July 10, 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. 
Bicycles, lawn mower, range 
top, vent, curtains and rods. 

43-2tp 

FOR SALE — New IH 5000 
Swather, diesel, hydrostat, 
cab, air, 14 ft. single auger 
with platform and gauge 
wheels. Wooley International, 
West Highways 70-84, Mule- 
shoe. 	 29-tfnc 

are to be comparable to 
those for other illnesses of 
the same durational, dollar, 
and deductible limits. 

The 	group 	contract 
holder, that is an employer, 
has the right whether or not 
to include this coverage in 
the group policy he choses 
for his employees. 

The benefits of such cov-
erage will be provided as if 
the treatment for the alco-
hol or drug dependency at a 
treatment center was treat- 
ment in a hospital. 	The 
treatment centers must 
meet certain specifications 
set forth in the legislation. 

This legislation went into! 
effect January 1, 1982 for' 
group policies renewed, ex-
tended, or amended. 

Certain exceptions to 
coverage are provided such 
as for persons who are eligi-
ble for similar coverage 
under Medicare. 

The Governor with the 
assistance of the State 
Board of Insurance has 
mailed approximately 2800 
letters 	to 	employers 
throughout the state to 
notify them that this new 
coverage is now available. 

Employers should be en-
couraged to include this new 
coverage in their group poli-
cies and should encourage 
their employees to take ad-
vantage of it. We may not 
be able to "cure" alcoholism 
and drug dependency, but 
nearly all cases can be 
treated so that the indivi-
duals involved have a good 
chance of being responsible 
members of society and 
capable employees. 

If an employee or em-
ployer would like additional 
information on this cover-
age, contact The State 
Board of Insurance, 512-
475-4285. 

FOR SALE—Three large bed- ; 
rooms, large living room, 
Permastone type brick, located 
on corner, includes 7 lots. Good • 
neighborhood, close to school, 
post office, cafe, bank. Private 
party, no 6% salesman's fee to 
pay! Price is negotiable. Come 
look. 323 Garwood, Texico. 
482-9069. 

al° 
0 • 	Vat) 

deaths become sad remind-
ers of the destructiveness of 
drug dependency. 	But of 
course there are many 
others who meet a similar 
fate that we do not hear 
about. 

The problems of drug and 
alcohol addiction are di-
verse; help needs to come 
from many directions and 
sources. Recently, Texas 
took the lead in addressing 
the problem of drug-
dependency by the passage 
of SB 26 during the first 
special session. 

This new legislation re- 
quires 	health 	insurers, 
health maintenance organi-
zations and nonprofit hospi-
tal and medical service plan 
corporations in Texas to 
make available, under group 
hospitalization and medical 
coverage policies, benefits 
for the care and treatment 
of alcoholism and drug 
dependency. These benefits 

44-Up 

ANGIE'S LAWN MOWING and 
baby sitting. Cheap and re-
liable. Call 481-3207. 

44-2tp 

Rouged Ckzmek 06 Oudot 
Ralph Gates - Minister 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:50 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6 p.m. 

Texiea 
Fits t 'Baptist Ckwtck 

Joel Horne - Pastor 
Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:45 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6:30 p.m. 

Fauvett 
Fixot 13aptiet Ckwtelt 

Dudley Bristow - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - II a.m. 
Evening Worship - 7 p.m. 

Anus* 06 God 
Rev. A.W. Harris 
Sunday School - 9:15 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:30 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6:30 p.m. 

WANTED RN'S LVN'S—Immediate position available for 
hospital. Must be eligible for Texas license. Base Salary: 
RN's $17,160.00, LVN's $10,920.00, plus shift differential. Ex-
cellent fringe benefits. West Plains Medical Center, Mule-
shoe, Texas. Trina Wilson, RN, Director of Nurses. Ph. 
806-272-4524. Equal Opportunity Employer. 

44-ltc 

Sax Esse Calidit Ckwlek. 

Fr. Juan Jose Montoya, OFM 
Sunday Mass - 9 a.m. (MST} 
Confessions 
Sunday - 8:30 a.m. [MST] 

Phone [5051763-6468 c:% 8044 

PSYCHIC 4SPI.,0 
Past - Present - Future v 

Wiled Pettis:4gal Ckwtek 
Rev. L.L. Harris - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 7:30 p.m. 
Thursday Worship - 7:30 p.m. 

Cattioty Baptist Ckttxelt 

Orbin Snodgrass - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m 
Evening Worship - 7 p.m. 

Why wonder what the future holds for you when there Is a way to 
see the future, and what it holds for you. I can advise you and help 
in Love, Marriage, Health, Business, Happiness. Good Luck and can 
show you the way to success. I am the longest established 
advertised psychic in Lubbock. handed down generation to 
generation of experience. I am an expert in the field. I guarantee to 
convince & satisfy you on my readings. 

Come anytime between 8 AM - 10 PM, 7 days a week. 

No Appointment, 799-9124 
2263 34th, Lubbock 79411 

• 

• 

• 

Hew Ligki Baptist await 
Thomas J. Spikes - Pastor 
Sunday School - 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Services - 6:30 p.m. 

Okfakesta Lan 
Welkaist Ckwtek 

Allen C. Forbis - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6 p.m. 

CLASSIFIED & LEGAL RATES: 
First insertion, per word - lOc 
Second and additional insertions - 8c 
Minimum charge - $2.00 on cash order 
Card of Thanks - Same as classified word rate 

Double rate for blind ads 
Classified Display - $1.75 per col. inch 

MINIMUM BILLING CHARGE $3.00 

Classified Insertion Deadline For 
• Friday's State Line Tribune - 10 a.m. Wednesday 

ROSE DRUG 
& GIFT SHOP 

Prescriptions a Specialty 
481-3281 

Okfakeste rage 
Baptist Ckwtek

Howard Rhodes - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Worshi' - 6 1.m. 

Ch Your Payroll 

Tem* Baptist Ckwtek 

FUNDAMENTAL 
INDEPENDENT 
For Information 

Call 481-9208 

U.S. Sen. Lloyd Bentsen, Room 240, Senate Office Building, 
Washington, D.C. 20510 Pho. 202-224-3121. St 9skia 

Lutitehast Ckwtek 
Herman J. Schelter - Pastor 
Sitriday School - 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:30 a.m. 

U.S. Sen. John Tower, Room 142, Old Senate Office 
Building, Washington, D.C. 20510 Pho. 202-224-3121. 

U.S. Rep. Kent Hance, U.S. House of Representatives, 1610 
Longworth Building, Washington, D.C. 20515. Pho. 
202-225-4005. P &maid Hitt 

Baptist Clot& 
Bob Reid - Pastor 
Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:30 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6 p.m. II 

State Sen. Bill Sarpalius, Texas Senate, P.O. Box 12068. 
Capitol Station, Austin, Tx. 78711. 

House Speaker Bill Clayton, Texas House of Represent-
atives, P.O. Box 2910, Austin, Tx. 78769, Pho. 512-475-3400. 

R °maim Wes;ttotiat 
Meth/4a t Mari 

Donald Holladay - Pastor 
Church School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - lt a.m. 
Evening Worship - 7 p.m. 4 

!I
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4
1
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In Brazil, people spend 
almost half of their dispos-
able income on food. To 
feed the average family in 
India, workers must spend \ 
64 percent of their income. . 
In the U.S., we buy a 
variety of foods, with only 
15 cents of every dollar 
of a famb7's income. 

t2,(#4-  

O 

For a typical American 
worker, one hour's work will 
buy two pounds of steak 
and two dozen oranges. 

— By contrast, it takes one full 
day of work in Japan to 
earn enough money to buy 
the same amount of food. 

CLOVIS 

SHOPPING 
DIRECTORY 

ROTHWELL BODY SHOP 
1814 West 7th [Behind Delmer's Automotive] Clovis, N.M. 

CALL 761-3530 For Free Estimate On 
AU. AUTO BODY REPAIR & REPAINTING 

ALSO GLASS WORK 

HUDSON UPHOLSTERY 
Custom Upholstery, Slip Covers, Bedspreads 

And Decorator Specialty Items 

1325 S. Prince St. Ph. 505/763-4112 
Clovis, New Mexico 

tork 
Crap 

Infants and 
Maternity 

Wear 
1312 Main 763.7115 

PROMPT DEVELOPING 
SERVICE — 

ALL SIZES FILM — - 
LARGE SELECTION 

PHOTO ACCESSORIES 
U.L. ANDERSON, 

PROPRIETOR 

617 Main 

"The better part of goodness is kindness." 
William Somerset Maugham 

FREE 
ESTIMATES_  

LET US GIVE YOU A FREE ESTIMATE ON YOUR 
NEXT BODY WORK NEEDS. WE WORK ON CARS, 
TRUCKS, FARM EQUIPMENT AND STOCK TRAILERS. 

WE ARE PRICE AND 

QUALITY COMPETITIVE 

WITH ANYONE! 

The Body Shop 
104 Sixth Sind, Farwell 

(brier Skit* ilk) 

RED SEZ 

atEA. 

Preston Milk 
Reg. $2.26 Gal. 

Lowtat $2.16 Gal. 
Mrs. Bairds Bakery Goods 

PLAYORAMA 
FRUIT 

482.1521 

TEXICO, N.M. 
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Say Former Residents - - 
After 37 Years, Farwell 
`Still Seems Like Home' 

Swine Shortcourse 
Meeting July 12, 13 

gard to race, color, religion, 
sex, age or national origin. 

For further information con-
tact the Extension Office, 
806-481-3619. 

There will be a Swine Short-
course conducted at the Bovina 
Ag. Department on Monday 
and Tuesday, July 12 and 13, 
beginning at 7 p.m. each night. 

The program will be con-
ducted by Dr. Bob Cohen, 
District 2 Area Swine Special-
ist with the Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service. 

Topics to be covered during 
this two-day shortcourse will 
be: Swine A.I.-Benefits and 
Problems Encountered, Swine 
Herd Reproductive Problems, 
Herd Health, Nutrition, and 
Current Texas Animal Health 
Regulations. 

As with all programs offered 
by the Texas Agricultural Ex-
tension Service, this one is 
open to everyone without re- 

Farwell Visitors 
They left the Farwell com-
munity 37 years ago, but for 
Verne Lee Danielson, left, 
Dorothy Sommers, center, and 
La Velle Wallbaum, it still 
seems like home. The three-
some are the daughters of the 

The Baltimore Oriole was 
named for Lord Baltimore, 
who governed the colo-
ny of Maryland, where the 
bird was first discovered. 
It is orange and black, 
the colors on Lord Balti-
more's coat of arms. 

nized it," Mrs. Sommers said. 
"We drove around the West 
Camp community looking for 
our old home, but we couldn't 
find it, and we got lost in the 
process," she said. "We also 
tried to find the West Camp 
school and discovered that it 
had been torn down." 

Mrs. Wallbaum added that 
"things are never the same' 
when you come back, but I 
never thought the changes 
would be so drastic." 

However drastic the changes 
may be, the three sisters ex-
pressed their delight in the 
growth in the community, and 
managed to stock up on a few 
mementos from days gone by. 
They collected some bricks 
from the Old West Camp 
School, along with past and 
present pictures of former 
school chums. 

Before returning to the west 
coast, all three ladies men-
tioned returning to Farwell in 
1984 for the annual Border 
Town Days celebration, and 
for Mrs. Wallbaum's 40th class 
reunion. 

Alzheimer's Disease Association Formed 

there were so many different 
cultures, we did have a hard 
time adjusting," 

Mrs. Sommers added to her 
sister's sentiments by saying 
that she had a particularly 
hard time adjusting to a new 
school system. "We were used 
to going to a very small com-
munity school of around 40 
students in the West Camp 
area," she said, "but when we 
moved, we were forced to en-
roll in a high school of approx-
imately 1,700 students, It was 
really hard to get involved 
when there was so much com-
petition between students." 

While on their visit, the 
threesome stayed at the home 
of W.T. and Ruby Meeks of 
Farwell, and a coffee for 
friends and former classmates 
was held on June 26 at Luce's 
restaurant in their honor. 
Twenty-six persons attended 
the event. 

All three ladies expressed 
their amazement as to how 
much the community has 
changed. Mrs. Danielson and 
Mrs. Sommers have not visited 
the area since they left for the 
west coast 37 years ago. Mrs. 
Wallbaum last visited the Far- 
well community in 1965 for a 
class reunion, and then again 
in 1968. 

"1 never would have recog- 

Mrs. Wallbaum summed it 
up for the three by saying "We 
want to get back some of that 
'Texas Twang' we lost so many 
years ago." 

"Even after all of these 
years, it still seems like 
home," exclaimed La Velle 
Hurst Wallbaum, a former 
Farwell resident who now lives 
in Yakima, Wash. 

Mrs. Wallbaum, along with 
her sisters, Verne Lee Daniel- 
son of Pendleton, Ore., and 
Dorothy Sommers of Trusten, 
Calif., traveled through Far- 
well recently and spent three 
days visiting with friends and 
former classmates in the com-
munity. 

Mrs. Wallbaum is a 1944 
graduate of Farwell High 
School, while her sisters Verne 
Lee and Dorothy were mem-
bers of the 1946 and 1947 Far-
well High School classes, re- 

• spectively. 
The three sisters are the 

daughters of the late Lee 
Hurst, formerly of Farwell. 

The family moved from Far-
well to the state of Washington 
in 1944 where Hurst found em-
ployment in the ever-growing 
fruit business. Hurst sold his 
home, his land, and what little 
else he had, and moved his 

a  family to the west coast and to 
wir an entirely new lifestyle. 

"It was hard to make the 
adjustment," Mrs. Danielson 
said when referring to the 
move. "It was an entirely new 
environment, climate, and 

late Lee Hurst, formerly of 
Farwell. Hurst moved his 
family to Yakima, Wash., in 
1944 to find employment in the 
fruit business. The sisters re-
cently returned to Farwell for 

a visit with former friends and 
classmates. A coffee was held 
in their honor at Luce's rest-
aurant while they were here. 
Twenty-six persons gathered 
for the event. 

LN.T. 	 .1"....."*CN.7. *•• 

Our Summer Clearance 

Sale 
Continues With Big Saving 

In All Departments! 

Albertson's 
	

1 

228 Main 
Shop For Men 

Muleshoe 
C REC Hosts Safe Driving Breakfast 

other than Alzheimer's Dis-
ease, can be effectively treat-
ed. 

At first, patients suffering 
from Alzheimer's Disease ex-
hibit only minor and almost in-
perceptible symptoms that are 
often attributed to other ill-
nesses. Gradually, however, 
the person becomes more for-
getful. As memory loss in-
creases, changes also appear 
in personality, mood, and be-
havior. 

The cooperative breakfast 
honoring employees on safe 

a driving records was held re-
cently, representing 139 years 
at driving Deaf Smith Electric 
Cooperative vehicles without 
an accident. Seventeen em-
ployees were honored at the 
Thompson House Restaurant in 
Hereford. 

Calvin Stevens of Lubbock, 
USF&G Insurance Company 
representative, and Bill John-
son of Plains Insurance, Here-
ford, presented commemora-
tive pins and sponsored the 

The person may neglect to 
turn off the oven, misplace 
things, take longer to complete 
a chore that was previously 
routine, or repeat already 
answered questions. Judge-
ments, concentration, speech 
and physical coordination may 
also be affected. Some indi-
viduals show confusion and 
restlessness, and may require 
special assistance. 

Although the person with Al-
zheimer's Disease is often un- 

Rev. Skip Sirnic of Friona 
reports that a new organization 
in the Texas Panhandle, the 
Alzheimer's Disease and Re-
lated Disorders Association, 
might be of service to some 
residents of the county. 

The following is a brief de-
scription of the disease, and 
how the association may help 
those who have the disorder. 

Alzheimer's Disease is a dis-
order of the brain, causing loss 
of memory or serious mental 
deterioration. It is estimated 
that the disease affects from 
500,000 to 1.5 million mid-
dle-aged and older Americans. 

The terms presenile and 
senile dementia are used to 
describe any kind of severe 
mental impairment in older in-
dividuals. Many of these per-
sons are victims of Alzheim-
er's Disease. Others suffer 
from a variety of other con-
ditions. Diagnosis of the spe-
cific type of dementia is very 
important since some types, 

breakfast for the drivers. 
Total miles the cooperatives 

vehicles were driven from 
April 1, 1981 to March 31, 1982 
were 549,217 miles. Dick Mont-
gomery, assistant manager of 
Deaf Smith Electric Cooper-
ative, stated that safety is the 
number one concern of the Co-
operative. 

Whenever employees are ex-
posed to accident-causing sit-
uations each day, it is im-
portant that safety practices 
be applied to transportation as 
well. The record of these 

drivers indicates such safety. 

Boyd Collins, line superin-
tendent, was cited for 21 years 
of safe driving and Tommie 
Weemes, staking engineer, had 
20 years without an accident. 

Others receiving awards in-
cluded Steve Louder, Jimmy 
Holmes, Lee Jones, Dick 
Montgomery, Loran Nixon, 
Don Rieves, Greg Black, Jerry 
Deckard, Carleta Watts, Mike 
Veazey, James Hull, Harold 
Finch, Daniel Higgins, Paula 
Welty and Mike Bridges. 

Charison's 
Go—Pher Service 

481-3207 
In Farwell - 61.00-82.00 

In Clovis - 64.00 per errand on 
Mon. & Thurs. .  

We pick up items in Clovis that 
can't be purchased in Farwell. 

- Laundry [dry cleaning], 
groceries, medicine, parts, etc. 

Businessmen- When you can't 
spare an employee to run an 

errand - call a Go-Pher!! 

aware of, or may deny the full 
extent of his or her limitations, 
especially late in the course of 
the illness, the development 
and course of the illness are a 
source of deep frustration for 
those afflicted and for their 
loved ones. 

As yet, the prevention or 
cure of the disease is not 
known. However, medical care 
can relieve many of its symp-
toms and proper guidance can 
assist the person and family in 
coping with the illness. 

The Alzheimer's Disease As-
sociation seeks to educate the 
community about the disease, 
provide support for patients 
and family, to enable families 
to help each other through the 
exchange of solutions of day--
to-day problems and to en-
courage research. 

The organization, based in,  
Amarillo, has a video tape r  
from the National Institute on 
Aging which discusses this 
disease and its effects. A 
member of the Association will 
be willing to visit any church 
or community group and dis-
cuss the disease. 

Contact person in this county 
is Rev. Skip Sirnic 247-305, 
Friona, Tex. 

did you 
know? 

Safe Driving Honorees 

Southwestern Public Service Company 
works around the clock to provide you with 
a dependable supply of electricity. When 
storms or other problems occur, SPS crews 
are ready to repair damaged equipment 
quickly. During the recent tornados that 
swept through parts of the SPS service area, 

.4 	many of our employees worked through the 
night and well into the next day to restore power to customers 
whose service was interrupted. 

Recent honorees for their safe-
driving records are, from left: 
Dick Montgomery, Bill John-
son, [USF&G], Boyd Collins, 

Holmes, Jerry Deckard, Mike 
Veazey, Paula Welty, Steve 
Louder. 

James Hull, Don Rieves, Loran 
Nixon, Harold Finch, Dan Hig- 
gins, Tommie Weemes, Jim 

• Donald French, Line Supervisor. Lubbock. 

Investor-owned utilities, like Southwestern Public Service Com-
pany, provide about 77% of our nation's electricity. The cost of 
producing this power has increased each year due to inflation, 
the high cost of fuel, and many other factors. Keep this in mind 
when you receive your next electric bill, then take a look around 
your home. Chances are that your air conditioner, range, and 
television all use electricity. Remember, our country's standard 
of living depends on the availability of electric power—let's not 
take that power for granted. 

John Merchant, Electrical Engineer, Carlsbad. 

SPS' bond rating is AA. This rating allows 
investors to judge our company's financial 
condition and its ability to repay borrowed 
money. Bond-rating firms consider the 
financial health of the company, the stability 
of our fuel supply, management goals, con-
struction, and many other factors. 
Companies with the highest bond ratings 	Jtit 
pay the lowest interest rates when borrowing money. SPS' solid 
rating allows it to raise capital for construction at lower interest 
rates, which saves our customers money. 

Mary Pullum, Assistant Secretary, Amarillo. 

• 
Knowing what electricity is worth 

is worth knowing. For answers 
to your questions, call or write 

your SPS manager. 

SOUTHWESTERN PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY 
'i3O 



New Lions Club Officers 
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Texico-Farwell Lions Club 
nosted a joint Family Night 
picnic and installation of 
officers Friday evening, June 
25, at the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Hal Helton in Clovis. The 
swimming pool in the back-
yard of the Helton home 
provided hours of fun for the 

Lee Hutchins [back], one-year 
director; Bill Whitesides, tail 
twister; and John Getz, vice-
president. Officers not present 
for the picture are W.M. 
Roberts, secretary-treasurer; 
R.T. Langston, Lion tamer; 
and James Craig, one-year 
director. 

children, as well as a few 
adults. Past District Governor 
Loyd Franklin of Clovis in-
stalled the club's new officers. 
Ile is pictured, right, con-
gratulating the new president, 
Mike Norris. Others, from left, 
are Don Malone and Joe 
Helton, two-year directors; 

Farwell Student Voices 
Opinions About Parents 

EDITOR'S NOTE - The 
following was written by Far-
well junior high student DeAnn 
Curtis during the recent UIL 
Ready Writing competition. 
DeAnn,  captured first place 
with the article, earning 15 
points for her school, which 
won the over-all Ult. Literary 
trophy for the second consecu-
tive year. 

THE WORST THINGS 
PARENTS CAN DO 

FOR THEIR CHILDREN 

reasonable age. 
Children who grow up too 

fast tend to turn to alcohol and 
drugs as something new and 
different. 

The world doesn't need 
people who are addicts to 
unhealthy habits. It has enough 
already. Parents need to 
maintain control of their 
children and we won't have 
these problems. 

Unhealthy habits, such as 
drinking, smoking, and drugs 
are rapidly increasing in num-
ber every year. 

Now, I know that some kids 
get into these problems outside 
of the home. But many parents 
are bad examples of these 
problems. 

Whether they realize it or 
not, social and habitual drink-
ing are good ways of getting 
children involved in this habit. 
The same goes for drugs and 
smoking. If the materials are 
available, kids are going to try 
them out. 

For the safety of children, 
parents ought to seek profes-
sional counseling for their 
habit, and if the children are 
involved they need help as 
well. 

Unhealthy habits can be a 
big threat to the health of some 

people. 
I feel that parents who don't 

teach their children about God 
are making one of the worst 
mistakes anyone can make. 

The Lord can be the only one 
a child can turn to in times of 
depression. Parents not only 
should teach their children 
about God, but practice what 
they preach, as well. 

Last, I feel that child abuse 
is the worst thing a parent can 
do. This can sometimes lead to 
misery or even death. This 
may seem very cruel, but I 
believe that anyone who a-
buses a child should be treated 
in the exact same way. There 
might be a large decrease in 
the number of reports of abuse 
if this were practiced. 

I know that what I have said 
applies to a very small 
percentage of the parents in 
this world I, for one, think 
parents are super! 

If parents knew that their 
children's behavior reflects on 
them, as parents, they might 
try to be better parents. 

I know that "terrific par-
ents" are a distant dream to 
some, but with patience and a 
lot of work, someday, this 
might be solved. 

Texas still faces water shortages 

COLLEGE STATION —
Recent heavy rains covering 
most of the state may alleviate 
some surface water shortages, 
says the director of the Texas 
Water Resources Institute, but 
Texas still faces a water crisis 
that could be more severe than 
the present energy crisis. 

"The lack of rain last year 
has reduced the amount of 
surface water available and 
ground water supplies are be-
ing used up faster than they are 
being replenished," said Dr. 
Jack Runkles. This presents 
problems to cities and munici-
palities, the energy industry 
and particularly in agricul-
ture." 

While the developing water 
crisis will affect the entire na-
tion, it will be most severe in 
Texas and the Southwest as the 
population continues to grow, 
said Runkles, who predicts by 
the year 2000 Texans will be 
consuming 24 billion gallons of 

water a day, up from an es-
timated 15 billion gallons a day 
currently. Part of the Texas 
A&M University System, the 
water resources institute con-
ducts long-range studies on wa-
ter use and technology to im-
prove the efficiency of use. 

There are about 290 species 
of pigeons in the world. 

Auto Air Conditioner 
Service 

$9.95 plus Freon 

Haney's Swap Shop 
102 Are. A Farwell 

481-9511 

t 	 

Long-term credit 
to buy 
or improve land. 

by DeAnn Curtis 

Have you ever stopped to 
think about the subject par-
ents? 

Parents are the people who 
take care of us in times of 
sickness and loneliness. They 
are the people who raise the 
children of the world. 

Most parents are excellent 
ones, but there are some who 
need to work a little more at 
this job. Problems such as 
spoiling, fighting, not letting 
kids grow up, drinking, drugs, 
and neglect of religion are a 
few of the problems that I will 
cover. 

First, I want to mention 
spoiling. The child who is being 
spoiled will, more than likely, 
enjoy it. From a child's point 
of view, the best parent in the 
_world is one that gives 
answers to homework, doesn't 
make him do housework, or 
allows him to do what he wants 
to. 

To be honest, however, this 
is one of the worst things a 
parent can do. 

Spoiling doesn't help the 
child learn his responsibilities, 
it only teaches him that the 
world is his slave. 

Second, I. feel that parents 
who fight are raising their 
children in the wrong environ-
ment. Fighting causes a feel-
ing of insecurity to a child and 
can affect his behavior and 
grades in school. I think this 
feeling persists because the 
child is thinking, "they are 
fighting and it's all my fault." 

I feel that parents should try 
to control fighting, if at all 
possible, before it affects the 
family unit through divorce. 

I think that many parents 
are obsessed by the thought of 
their children growing up, 
therefore not allowing them to 
do so. 

This can lead to children 
feeling hatred toward parents 
because their friends are all 
growing up. 

Simple things such as wear-
ing makeup, driving a car, and 
dating are of utmost impor-
tance to kids. Letting children 
grow up can be hard, but needs 
to be done. 

After just stressing the need 
to grow up, I feel that I must 
also include letting children 
grow up too fast. Wearing 
makeup, and dating are fine, 
but need to be done at a 

When you make the land your life ... you 
need to look for a specialist when selecting a 
lender. At your Federal Land Bank 
Association our specialty is long-term credit 
to agriculture. At the Land Bank we 
have funds to help The  
you finance 
a sound project. Land 

Bank 
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Close to the land 
and the people who work it 

FEDERAL LAND BANK 
ASSOCIATION 
of Muleshoe 

Bill Liles- 
272-3010 

Camping 

Trailers & 

Motor Home 
Rental 

Bison R.Y. 
762.9506 
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